University of Chicago Library

Guide to the Everett Cherrington Hughes Papers 1922-1982



© 2006 University of Chicago Library

Table of Contents

Acknowledgments	4
Descriptive Summary	4
Information on Use	4
Access	4
Citation	5
Biographical Note	
Scope Note	5 7
Related Resources	7
Subject Headings	8
INVENTORY	8
Series I: Personal	8
Series II: Correspondence	11
Series III: Course Material	66
Subseries 1: McGill University, 1927-1938	66
Subseries 2: University of Chicago, 1938-1961	67
Subseries 3: Brandeis University, 1961-1968	70
Subseries 4: Boston College, 1968-1977	72
Subseries 5: Visiting Seminars and Lectures	75
Subseries 6: Miscellaneous Lectures	76
Subseries 7: Student Work	79
Series IV: Writings and Research Material	87
Subseries 1: Travel Diaries and Memoranda	88
Subseries 2: Research Materials	95
Subseries 3: Note Cards, ca. 1920s-1930s	102
Subseries 4: Translations	103
Subseries 5: Book Reviews	104
Subseries 6: Manuscripts	104
Subseries 7: Publishing Correspondence	112
Subseries 8: Publications	113
Series V: French Canada Studies	114
Subseries 1: General	115
Subseries 2: Study of the Careers and Career Aspirations of Young Canadian.	s,1 29 65
Sub-subseries 1: Administration	120
Sub-subseries 2: Research Data	123
Series VI: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies	125
Subseries 1: Administration	126
Subseries 2: Articles and Publications	127
Subseries 3: Research Data	128
Subseries 4: Related Studies	133
Series VII: Helen MacGill Hughes (1903-1992)	133
Series VIII: Audio-Visual Materials	135
Subseries 1: Reel-to-reel, 7"	136
Subseries 2: Reel-to-reel, 3"	136
Subseries 3: Microfilm	137

Sub-subseries 1: Correspondence Sub-subseries 2: Course WorkóStudent Work Sub-subseries 3: Writings and Research Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 460 Biculturalism Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 137 138 Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 460 Biculturalism Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts 139 Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports	Subseries 4: Cassettes	137	
Sub-subseries 2: Course WorkóStudent Work Sub-subseries 3: Writings and Research Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 188 Biculturalism Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 138 138 Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 188 Biculturalism 139 Subseries 139	Subseries 5: Dictadisks without transcripts	137	
Sub-subseries 3: Writings and Research Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 160 Biculturalism Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 138 138 Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports	Sub-subseries 1: Correspondence	137	
Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingualism 160 Biculturalism Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts 139 Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 140	Sub-subseries 2: Course WorkóStudent Work	138	
Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies139 Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts 139 Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 140	Sub-subseries 3: Writings and Research	138	
Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 139 140	Sub-subseries 4: French Canada StudiesRoyal Commission on Bilingua	alism 189 Biculturalism	
Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports 140	Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education St	udies139	
1	Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts	139	
Series X: Oversize 143	Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports	140	
	Series X: Oversize	143	

Descriptive Summary

Identifier ICU.SPCL.ECHUGHES

Title Hughes, Everett Cherrington. Papers

Date 1922-1982

Size 73.5 linear feet (147 boxes)

Repository Hanna Holborn Gray Special Collections Research Center

University of Chicago Library

1100 East 57th Street

Chicago, Illinois 60637 U.S.A.

Abstract The papers of Everett Cherrington Hughes comprise 73.5 linear feet of

professional material. The papers document his career as a sociologist and educator, as well as his research in occupations, race relations, and education. The collection consists of a large body of correspondence; course materials from McGill University, the University of Chicago, Brandeis University and Boston College, and lectures, articles, book reviews, and translations. The collection also includes research material, travel diaries, and memoranda by Hughes; studies on occupations done for Canada's Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, and his studies on undergraduate and medical education carried out at the University of Kansas. Some material by Helen MacGill Hughes on the American Sociological Association's Ad-Hoc Committee on the Status of Women in the Profession can also be found in

this collection.

Acknowledgments

The Everett Cherrington Hughes Papers were processed as part of the HEA Title II-C project, "Preserving and Improving Access to Social Science Manuscript Collections at the University of Chicago Library."

Information on Use

Access

The Everett Cherrington Hughes Papers are unrestricted and open to use by researchers with the exception of three portions of the collection:

1) Carnegie Corporation Project, interview by Isabel S. Grossner, Oral History Research Office, Columbia University, transcript, with annotations by Hughes (located in Series I Box 1, Folder 10). Researchers may consult the oral history interview, but must secure permission to cite or quote its contents from Columbia University, Oral History Research Office, New York, NY 10027.

- 2) Series VIII, Audio-Visual Materials, is currently restricted due to its fragile condition or need for special equipment.
- 3) Series IX, Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports, is restricted and will not be open to researchers until the year 2030.

Citation

When quoting material from this collection, the preferred citation is: Hughes, Everett Cherrington. Papers, [Box #, Folder #], Special Collections Research Center, University of Chicago Library

Biographical Note

Everett Cherrington Hughes was born on November 30, 1897. He was the son of a Methodist Episcopal minister who believed firmly in the equality of Black and white people, advocated for education, and disapproved of drinking, card playing and dancing. Many members of the Hughes family had attended college at Ohio Wesleyan, and Everett did as well beginning at the age of 16. Hughes received his B.A. from Ohio Wesleyan in 1918.

After graduation Hughes taught English to the workers of the Wisconsin Steel Works at Chicago. It was here as Hughes worked with immigrant factory workers that he was made aware of the importance of ethnic identity. From there he worked for Upper Peninsula Industrial Relations Association in Escanaba, Michigan from 1920-1922. Hughes then was awarded a Centenary Fund grant from the Methodist Church with which he studied the community of Pullman, Illinois, under the guidance of Garrett Theological Seminary.

In the fall of 1923 Everett Hughes enrolled at the University of Chicago as a graduate student in sociology and anthropology. Hughes studied under Robert E. Park, Ernest W. Burgess, Ellsworth Faris, Robert Redfield, Ruth Shonle Cavan, Nels Anderson, and other noted scholars. He maintained his residence in Pullman and found a job as the director of Mark White Square Park for the South Park Commission. This job provided Hughes with a rich location to do sociological research. He took students there to do field work and produced a study on the police for Ernest W. Burgess.

In 1925 he met Helen Gregory MacGill and they were married in August of 1927. Helen became an active partner in many of Hughes's projects.

Just before completing his dissertation in 1927 Hughes was offered a position at McGill University in Montreal with Carl A. Dawson, another University of Chicago graduate. At this time McGill University was the only university in Canada to offer a program in sociology, and Dawson and Hughes became the first two members of that department. Hughes received his Ph.D. degree in 1928. His dissertation, The Growth of an Institution: The Chicago Real Estate Board was first published in 1931 by the Society of Social Research of the University of Chicago.

Hughes established his research interests in the fields of race and ethnic relations, industrialization, and occupations. In 1931-1932 Hughes was the recipient of a Social Science

Research Council Fellowship to Germany to study the Catholic labor movement in the Rhineland. He planned his research in Germany to complement his work on French Canada. In the late 1930s he and Helen did a study of the change in a French Canadian town as it industrialized under English Canadian management. Just as the research on this project was completed, Everett Hughes was offered an assistant professorship at the University of Chicago in 1938. Hughes accepted the job and French Canada in Transition was eventually published in 1943.

Hughes remained at the University of Chicago until 1961. He was promoted to associate professor in 1943, and professor in 1949. He served as chairman of the Department of Sociology between 1952 and 1956. During World War II he became a member of the Committee on Human Relations in Industry along with George Brown, Allison Davis, Burleigh B. Gardner, Frederick Harbison, Robert J. Havighurst, Neil Jacoby, W. Lloyd Warner, and William Foote Whyte. The Committee was a business and academic partnership to study industrial society. A few corporations supported the Committee to achieve its research. Industry and Society was published in 1946 and Hughes's contribution was chapter 6, "Race Relations in Industry." Hughes published other books and articles in the 1940s and 1950s reflecting his continuing work in the areas of race relations, professions, and occupations. Some of these publications includes: Where Peoples Meet: Racial and Ethnic Frontiers, (1952) by Everett C. Hughes and Helen M. Hughes; Men and Their Work, (1958); and Twenty Thousand Nurses Tell Their Story: A Report on Studies of Nursing Functions Sponsored by the American Nurses' Association by Everett C. Hughes, Helen M. Hughes, and Irwin Deutscher, (1958).

During his tenure at the University of Chicago Hughes's activities show evidence of his commitment to Robert Park as a mentor and his training at the University of Chicago as a sociologist. He revived Robert Parks's course on race relations and transformed it into a course on the African novel that he began to teach at Brandeis University in 1961. Hughes was also a member of the Committee on Education, Training, and Research in Race Relations with Louis Wirth, Robert Redfield, Fred Eggan, Sol Tax, Allison Davis, Ralph W. Tyler, and Frederick Harbison. He participated in the efforts to aid German universities after the war through the University of Chicago's Committee for Aid to German and Austrian Scholars. He held visiting professorships at Frankfurt University through the exchange program in the years 1948, 1953, and 1958. His article "Good People and Dirty Work" came from his first tour there in 1948. Hughes also continued to develop courses in field training for sociologists.

In the 1950s Hughes became a member of the Committee on Human Development and began to take a more active interest in the sociology of education. Through this committee he established ties to Kansas City, where the committee had been doing research. Hughes began working with professors at the University of Kansas Medical School in 1952. The study of the Medical School developed into a study of the undergraduate college with the encouragement of Dean George R. Waggoner. The two monographs that resulted from these studies were Boys in White by Howard S. Becker, Blanche Geer, Everett Hughes, and Anselm Strauss, (1961), and Making the Grade by Howard S, Becker, Blanche Geer, and Everett Hughes, (1968). Hughes carried on his involvement with medical education when he joined the American Medical Association's Citizens Commission on Graduate Medical Education from 1963 to 1967.

As the studies at the University of Kansas were underway, Hughes moved to Boston and began teaching at Brandeis University in 1961. During this same academic year he served as president of the American Sociological Association.

Still in contact with many colleagues in Canada, Hughes received an invitation to propose a study to the Canadian Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism in 1963. This commission was appointed by the Canadian Government to study ways in which to cauterize the crises between French and English Canadians. By this time his book French Canada in Transition had long been a classic text in Canadian sociology. In 1965 he took leave from Brandeis University for a year and accepted a joint visiting professorship at McGill University and the Université de Montréal. During this year he taught and pursued a project approved by the Royal Commission using students from both universities to assist in the fieldwork. His final report "Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White Collar Occupations," was completed but never published.

In 1968, Hughes moved his activities to Boston College after becoming an emeritus at Brandeis. He taught at Boston College until he gained emeritus status there in 1976. During the 1970s Hughes enjoyed advising students from both Brandeis University and Boston College. He also participated in another study funded by the Carnegie Commission on Higher Education, Education for the Professions of Medicine, Law, Theology, and Social Welfare, by Everett C. Hughes, Barrie Thorne, and Agostino M. De Baggis, (1973).

Everett Cherrington Hughes died in Boston on January 4, 1983, at the age of 86.

Scope Note

The Everett Cherrington Hughes Papers have been divided into nine series: (1) Personal, (2) Professional Correspondence, (3) Course Work, (4) Writings and Research Material, (5) French Canada Studies, (6) University of Kansas Studies on Medical and General Education, (7) Helen MacGill Hughes, (8) Audio-Visual Materials, and (9) Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports.

The concentration of material covers the period of the 1960s and 1970s. Two heavily documented projects from the late 50s and 60s are projects done at the University of Kansas on general undergraduate and medical education (1952-1964) located in Series VI, and the study for Canada's Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism (1963-1965) located in Series V.

The collection includes Hughes's diaries that included field notes, memoranda, and diary entries along with personal and professional observations. Hughes dictated the memos with an audiograph, and a secretary transcribed them in duplicate or triplicate. The transcriptions and tapes are located in Series VIII. The memoranda are found in a concentrated group now found in Series IV. We have maintained Hughes's filing system. The travel diaries have been grouped together in Series IV.

Related Resources

Browse finding aids by topic.

Subject Headings

- Hughes, Everett Cherrington, 1897-
- Hughes, Helen McGill, 1903-
- Anderson, Nels, 1889-
- Becker, Howard Saul, 1928-
- · Geer, Blanche
- Lamontagne, Jacques
- Park, Robert Ezra, 1864-1944
- Riesman, David, 1909
- Westley, Margaret
- American Medical Association -- Citizens Commission on Medical Education
- Social Science Research Council (U.S.) -- Committee on Sociolinguistics
- Canada -- Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism
- University of Chicago -- Dept. of Sociology
- University of Chicago -- Committee on Human Relations in Industry
- McGill University -- Dept. of Sociology
- Brandeis University -- Dept. of Sociology
- Boston College -- Dept. of Sociology
- American Sociological Association -- Ad Hoc Committee on the Status of Women in the Profession
- American Sociological Association
- Community Studies Kansas City, Mo.
- University of Kansas
- Biculturalism -- Canada
- Bilingualism -- Canada
- Chicago school of sociology
- Sociology -- United States
- Sociology -- Canada
- French-Canadians
- Occupations -- Sociological aspects
- Professions -- Sociological aspects
- United States -- Race Relations
- Sound recordings

INVENTORY

Series I: Personal

Series I, Personal, consists of curriculum vitae, bibliographies, awards received, interviews, and biographical and autobiographical essays. In particular, there is an annotated bibliography of works by Hughes that was probably compiled by Helen Hughes around 1967. The series includes essays by other authors on the Chicago school of sociology. Also included are Hughes's reminiscences of student days in Chicago, written in memoranda form in the late 1970s. The memos recall course work, attitudes, and interests of both graduate students and professors, as

well as stories of Robert Park, Nels Anderson, Robert Redfield, Helen MacGill, and Ruth Shonle Cavan.

Box 1

Folder 1

Vitae, resume of services at Brandeis University, 1965-1978

Box 1

Folder 2

Bibliographies, 1966-1972

Box 1

Folder 3

Annotated bibliography, ca. 1968

Box 1

Folder 4

Address books, n.d.

Box 1

Folder 5

Teaching offers, correspondence, 1967-1968

Box 1

Folder 6

Itineraries, 1960s

Box 1

Folder 7

Everett C. Hughes, "My Personal Experience of Race," paper for discussion at Session 72, American Sociological Association meeting, August 31, 1967 (Accession 97-57)

Box 1

Folder 8

Hughes family history, memoranda, notes, 1976-1981

Box 1

Folder 9

"In honor of Ralph C. Hughes, February 29, 1968 being his Seventeenth Birthday, His coming and some of his goings as recorded by his father, Charles Anderson Hughes, His mother, Jessamine Blanche Roberts Hughes, is in the record too," typed transcript of diary entries compiled by Everett Hughes, 1968

Box 1

Folder 10

Carnegie Corporation Project, interview by Isabel S. Grossner, Oral History Research Office, Columbia University, transcript, with annotations by Hughes, 1967 [permission to cite or quote must be obtained from Columbia University, Oral History Research Office, New York, NY 10027]

Box 1

Folder 11

Autobiographical essay in letter to Robert J. Havighurst attached to: "Life After Sixty," survey, 1975

Box 1

Autobiographical memoranda, University of Chicago student days, notes, 1976

Box 1

Folder 13

Autobiographical memoranda, University of Chicago student days, 1977

Box 1

Folder 14

Interview with Bob Weiss, transcript, 1980

Box 1

Folder 15

University of Chicago, student notes, class handouts, final examinations, 1920s

Box 1

Folder 16

University of Chicago, Robert Park, Newspaper course, "The Press Agent by Margaret Bonar, Everett Hughes, A. P. Butler, 1924

Box 1

Folder 17

University of Chicago, Robert Park, Social Survey course, handouts, 1925

Box 2

Folder 1

University of Chicago, Robert Park, Human Ecology and Human Migration course, notes by Hughes and Helen MacGill, 1920s

Box 2

Folder 2

University of Chicago, Ellsworth Farris, Social Attitudes course, notes, final exam, 1924

Box 2

Folder 3

University of Chicago, outlines of sociology courses prepared for Sigma Theta, 1926

Box 2

Folder 4

University of Chicago, "Realtors as a Professional Group," typescript, 1925

Box 2

Folder 5

University of Chicago, Ph.D. qualifying exams, 1928

Box 2

Folder 6

University of Chicago, papers on the Chicago School of Sociology:

Box 2

Folder 7

Seventieth birthday, correspondence, clippings, 1967

Box 2

Folder 8

Boston College, honorary LL.D. degree, commencement program, 1967

Box 2

Folder 9

Institutions and the Person: Essays Presented to Everett C. Hughes, correspondence, reviews, manuscripts, 1968-1969

Folder 10

"Synopsis of the Round Table in Honor of Everett C. Hughes," Seventh World Congress of Sociology, Varna, Bulgaria, September 14-19, 1970

Box 2

Folder 11

Ostow, Robin, "The Institutionalization of Sociology in English and French Canada: The Career of Everett Cherrington Hughes," manuscript, annotated by Hughes, mid-1970s

Box 2

Folder 12

Boston College, "A Series of Four Public Lectures to Honor the Scholarly Contribution of Its Distinguished Visiting Professor, Everett C. Hughes," announcement, 1976-1977

Box 2

Folder 13

American Sociological Association, Community Section Awards "Statement in Honor of Everett Cherrington Hughes," by David Popenoe, Toronto, manuscript, correspondence, 1981

Series II: Correspondence

Series II, Correspondence, is arranged alphabetically by name. The concentration of material dates from the 1960s and 1970s but includes letters as early as 1926 and as late as 1982. The correspondence is professional and includes other types of materials such as manuscripts, conference papers, and meeting minutes. There is an extensive exchange with David Riesman, Nels Anderson, Allison Davis, Meyer Fortes, Clifford Geertz, Erving Goffman, Andrew M. Greeley, Robert Havinghurst, Morris Janowitz, Margaret Mead, W. Lloyd Warner, and Leslie A. White. Hughesís work with the Social Science Research Council's Committee on Sociolinguistics and American Medical Association committee work are represented in this series.

```
Box 3
Folder 1-2
  A, general, 1960-1980
Box 3
Folder 3
  Abramson, Harold J., 1963, 1971, 1974
Box 3
Folder 4
  Adams, Samuel C., 1950-1969
Box 3
Folder 5
  Adler, H. G., 1955-1956
Box 3
Folder 6
  Adler, Judith, 1967
Box 3
Folder 7
```

Aldine Press, 1963-1967

Folder 8

Aldine Press, 1968

Box 3

Folder 9

Aldine Press, 1969

Box 3

Folder 10

Aldine Press, 1970

Box 3

Folder 11

Aldine Press, 1971

Box 3

Folder 12

Aldine Press, 1972-1979

Box 3

Folder 13

Alfred A. Knopf Incorporated, 1963

Box 3

Folder 14

American Academy of Arts and Sciences, 1976-1980

Box 3

Folder 15

American Academy of Arts and Sciences, prize committee, 1967-1972

Box 3

Folder 16

American Academy of Arts and Sciences, Conference on Ethnic Problems in the Contemporary World, October 26-28, 1972

Box 4

Folder 1-3

American Academy of Arts and Sciences, Conference on Ethnic Problems in the Contemporary World, papers, 1972

Box 4

Folder 4

American Anthropological Association, 1962-1977

Box 4

Folder 5

American Assembly, 1963-1964

Box 4

Folder 6

American Association of University Professors, 1963-1965

Box 4

Folder 7

American Journal of Sociology, 1961-1975

Box 4

American Journal of Sociology, 75th anniversary issue, 1970

Box 4

Folder 9

American Journal Sociology, policy, University of Chicago, Department of Sociology, 1957-1961

Box 4

Folder 10

American Medical Association, Council on Medical Education and Hospitals, Selected Papers from the Annual Congress on Medical Education and Licensure, 1958, 1960-1961

Box 4

Folder 11

American Medical Association, Council on Medical Education and Hospitals, Selected Papers from the Annual Congress on Medical Education and Licensure, 1962-1963

Box 4

Folder 12

American Medical Association, Citizens Commission on Graduate Medical Education, minutes, 1963-1967

Box 5

Folder 1

American Medical Association, Citizens Commission on Graduate Medical Education, minutes, papers, reprints, 1963

Box 5

Folder 2-3

American Medical Association, Citizens Commission on Graduate Medical Education, precis of meetings, papers, reprints, notes, 1963-1964

Box 5

Folder 4-8

American Medical Association, Citizens Commission on Graduate Medical Education, precis of meetings, papers, reprints, notes, 1964-1965

Box 6

Folder 1

American Medical Association, Conference on Regional Medical Programs, press copies of papers presented, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., January 15-17, 1967

Box 6

Folder 2

American Medical Association, National Conference on Medical Ethics, 1966

Box 6

Folder 3-4

American Sociological Association, 1963-1980

Box 7

Folder 1-2

American Sociological Association, 1963-1980

Box 7

Folder 3-4

American Sociological Association, ad hoc committee of sociologists for peace in Indo-China, 1967-1970

Folder 5

American Sociological Association, ad hoc committee on the status of women in the profession, 1971

Box 7

Folder 6

American Sociological Association, American Sociological Review, 1963-1973

Box 7

Folder 7

American Sociological Association, procedures and nominations, 1963-1968

Box 7

Folder 8

American Sociological Association, San Francisco meeting, 1967

Box 7

Folder 9-10

American Sociological Association, San Francisco meeting, "Personal Experiences and Race Relations," 1967

Box 7

Folder 11

American Sociological Association, San Francisco meeting, 1969

Box 7

Folder 12

American Sociological Association, Denver, Colorado meeting, 1971

Box 7

Folder 13

American Sociological Association, sociolinguistics, 1967-1969

Box 8

Folder 1

American Sociologist, 1968-1978

Box 8

Folder 2

Aminoff, Tonia, 1967-1976

Box 8

Folder 3-5

Anderson, Nels, 1965-1980

Box 8

Folder 6

Anderson, R. Bruce W., 1972-1975

Box 8

Folder 7

Arensberg, Conrad M., 1941-1979

Box 8

Folder 8

Association for the Study of Grants Economy, Aaron, Henry, "Implicity Transfers to Homeowners in the Federal Budget," 1969

Folder 9-13

B, general, 1953-1981

Box 9

Folder 1

B, general, 1953-1981

Box 9

Folder 2

Bain, Robert, 1953-1959

Box 9

Folder 3

Baldwin, Burt R., 1969-1972

Box 9

Folder 4-5

Banton, Michael, 1961-1979

Box 9

Folder 6

Barnes and Noble, Incorporated, 1961-1974

Box 9

Folder 7

Barnes, John A., 1959-1976

Box 9

Folder 8-9

Barrett, Russell, 1963-1975

Box 9

Folder 10

Basic Books, 1963-1971

Box 9

Folder 11-13

Becker, Howard S., 1955-1978

Box 10

Folder 1

Becker, Howard S., 1955-1978

Box 10

Folder 2

Bedminster Press, Incorporated, 1968

Box 10

Folder 3

Behavioral Science Book Service, 1974

Box 10

Folder 4

Benney, Mark, 1968-1974

Box 10

Folder 5

Bernard, Jessie, 1961-1976

Box 10

Bierstedt, Robert, 1966-1975

Box 10

Folder 7-9

Binstock, Jeanne S., 1964-1974

Box 10

Folder 10

Blau, Peter, 1959-1969

Box 10

Folder 11

Blumer, Herbert, 1966-1976

Box 10

Folder 12

Blumer, Herbert, "The Blumer-Hughes Talk," 1969

Box 10

Folder 13

Bobbs-Merrill Company, 1967-1968

Box 10

Folder 14-15

Bodemann, Y. Michal, 1967-1980

Box 11

Folder 1-2

Bodemann, Y. Michal, 1967-1980

Box 11

Folder 3

Bolton, Charles D., 1959-1969

Box 11

Folder 4

Borinski, Ernst, 1963-1980

Box 11

Folder 5-6

Boston College, general, 1963-1980

Box 11

Folder 7

Boston College, Department of Sociology, Ritchie P. Lowry, chairman, 1968-1970

Box 11

Folder 8

Boston College, Department of Sociology, Lynda L. Holmstrom, assistant chairperson, 1970-1974

Box 11

Folder 9

Boston College, Department of Sociology, Lynda L. Holmstrom, chairperson, 1974-1979

Box 11

Folder 10

Boston College, Department of Sociology, graduate program, 1966-1969

Box 12

Boston College, Department of Sociology, graduate program, 1966-1969 **Box 12** Folder 2 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1971-1972 **Box 12** Folder 3 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1972-1973 **Box 12** Folder 4 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1973-1974 **Box 12** Folder 5 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1974-1975 **Box 12** Folder 6 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1975-1976 **Box 12** Folder 7 Boston College, Department of Sociology, course lists, 1978-1979 **Box 12** Folder 8 Boston College, Department of Sociology, 1970-1978 **Box 12** Folder 9 Boston College, expenses, 1971 **Box 12** Folder 10 Boston College, Graduate School of Arts and Sciences, Donald J. White, dean, 1975-1977 **Box 12** Folder 11 Boston College, honorary degree, June 5, 1967 **Box 12** Folder 12 Boston College, J. Donald Monan, president, 1972-1976 **Box 12** Folder 13 Boston College, recruitment of faculty, 1968, 1974 **Box 12** Folder 14 Boston College, special fund, 1974 **Box 12**

Folder 16

Folder 15

Box 12

Bourg, Carroll, 1965

Boston University, African Studies Center, 1969-1971

Folder 17

Bourgeois, Charles S., 1971-1974

Box 12

Folder 18

Bramson, Leon, 1959-1969

Box 12

Folder 19-20

Brandeis University, general, 1962-1979

Box 13

Folder 1

Brandeis University, bank robbery-murder affair, September 1970

Box 13

Folder 2

Brandeis University, Berkowitz case, 1963-1964

Box 13

Folder 3

Brandeis University, bursar's office, 1962-1964

Box 13

Folder 4-8

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, general, 1961-1971

Box 13

Folder 9-10

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, 1972-1979

Box 13

Folder 11

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, faculty meetings, 1966-1968

Box 14

Folder 1

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, faculty meetings, 1966-1968

Box 14

Folder 2

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, faculty meetings, 1971-1977

Box 14

Folder 3

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, faculty recruitment, 1966-1967

Box 14

Folder 4

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, policy, 1965-1976

Box 14

Folder 5

Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, Maurice Stein, chairman, 1966-1968

Box 14

Folder 6

Brandeis University, Gazette, 1967-1968

Folder 7-8

Brandeis University, Gough-Aberle case, 1963

Box 14

Folder 9

Brandeis University, graduate exams, 1967

Box 14

Folder 10

Brandeis University, graduate and undergraduate students, 1962-1969

Box 14

Folder 11

Brandeis University, Heller School, study of violence, 1967

Box 14

Folder 12

Brandeis University, Lillian Levi, secretary, 1964

Box 14

Folder 13

Brandeis University, Lillian Levi, 1965

Box 14

Folder 14

Brandeis University, Lillian Levi, 1966

Box 14

Folder 15

Brandeis University, Lillian Levi, 1967-1968

Box 15

Folder 1

Brandeis University, library reserve lists, 1963-1968

Box 15

Folder 2

Brandeis University, list of courses taught, 1968-1976

Box 15

Folder 3

Brandeis University, medical sociology training grant, 1964-1966

Box 15

Folder 4

Brandeis University, presidential possibilities, 1967-1968

Box 15

Folder 5

Brandeis University, program in basic medical science, 1961-1964

Box 15

Folder 6

Brandeis University, project in social organization of medical care, 1962-1965

Box 15

Folder 7

Brandeis University, public affairs, 1963-1967

Box 15

Brandeis University, Charles I. Schottland, Dean of Faculty, 1962-1963

Box 15

Folder 9

Brandeis University, student and faculty lists, 1970-1975

Box 15

Folder 10

Brandeis University, student sit-in, 1969

Box 15

Folder 11

Brandeis University, study of violence, 1969

Box 15

Folder 12

Brandeis University, vitae for job applicants, 1964-1967

Box 15

Folder 13

Brandt, Barbara, 1967-1968

Box 15

Folder 14

Braude, Lee, 1960-1976

Box 15

Folder 15

Brazeau, Jacques, 1960-1980

Box 16

Folder 1

Brazeau, Jacques, 1960-1980

Box 16

Folder 2

Briggs, Channing, 1958-1974

Box 16

Folder 3

Brim, Orville G., Jr., 1971-1974

Box 16

Folder 4

Broom, Leonard, 1965-1975

Box 16

Folder 5

Brown Reprints, 1971

Box 16

Folder 6

Bruyn, Severyn, 1964-1980

Box 16

Folder 7

Bryant, Clifton D., 1969-1980

Box 16

Folder 8

Bucher, Rue, 1958-1971

Folder 9

Bulmer, Martin, 1971-1980

Box 16

Folder 10

Bunzel, J.H., "Life and Death of the Verein f,r Sozialpolitik," 1968

Box 16

Folder 11

Burgess, Ernest Watson, memorial service, 1966-1968

Box 16

Folder 12

Burnet, Jean R., 1963-1976

Box 16

Folder 13

Burns, Lawton Robert, 1970-1977

Box 16

Folder 14

Burns, Tom, 1964-1977

Box 17

Folder 1-5

C, general, 1956-1982

Box 17

Folder 6

Cahnman, Werner, 1960-1978

Bov 17

Folder 7

Cambridge Forum, 1977

Box 17

Folder 8

Campanis, Paul, 1965-1977

Box 17

Folder 9

Canada, Royal Commission on the Status of Women, 1958

Box 17

Folder 10

Canadian Broadcasting Company, "French Canada in Transition," radio transcripts, 1951-1952

Box 17

Folder 11

Canadian Peace Research Institute, 1963-1965

Box 18

Folder 1

Canadian Political Science Association and Canadian Journal of Economics and Political Science, 1959-1965

Box 18

Canadian Research Center for Anthropology, 1963-1964

Box 18

Folder 3-4

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, 1966-1968

Box 18

Folder 5

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, meeting, 1969

Box 18

Folder 6-7

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, meeting, 1970

Box 18

Folder 8-9

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, meeting, 1972

Box 18

Folder 10

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, meeting, 1973

Box 19

Folder 1

Canadian Sociology and Anthropology Association, meeting, 1980

Box 19

Folder 2

Caplow, Theodore, 1962-1965

Box 19

Folder 3

Carden, Maren Lockwood, 1969-1979

Box 19

Folder 4

Carlin, Jerome, 1957-1966

Box 19

Folder 5-6

Carnegie Commission on Higher Education, 1969-1974

Box 19

Folder 7

Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1960-1964

Box 19

Folder 8

Carnegie Corporation of New York, project on the student condition, 1970

Box 19

Folder 9

Carsch, Henry, 1965-1975

Box 19

Folder 10

Carter, Barbara, 1964-1966

Box 19

Folder 11

Cassidy, Sally, 1958-1977

Folder 12

Cavan, Ruth Shonle, 1967-1972

Box 19

Folder 13

Cayton, Horace R., 1963-1969

Box 19

Folder 14

Cedar Crest College, 1968-1970

Box 19

Folder 15

Center for Research in Careers, Harvard University, 1963-1967

Box 19

Folder 16

Chall, Leo P., 1967-1973

Box 19

Folder 17

Chicago Public Schools, 1949-1961

Box 19

Folder 18

Chicago School Irregulars, 1969

Box 19

Folder 19

Chow, Yung-Teh, 1969-1975

Box 20

Folder 1

Ciacci, Margherita, 1973-1978

Box 20

Folder 2

Clark, S. Delbert, 1938-1977

Box 20

Folder 3

Clark University, 1969

Box 20

Folder 4

Cobb, Robert P., concerning Scholars' Conference on African Literature, 1965.

Box 20

Folder 5

College Research Center, 1969

Box 20

Folder 6

Collins, Orvis, 1963-1976

Box 20

Folder 7

Colvard, Richard Maltby, 1958-1979

Folder 8

Committee for the Restoration of Democratic Government in Greece, 1967

Box 20

Folder 9

Community Relations Commission, 1974-1978

Box 20

Folder 10

Community Studies Incorporated, 1961-1966

Box 20

Folder 11-14

Cornerhouse Fund, 1969-1980

Box 20

Folder 15

Coser, Lewis A., 1965, 1979

Box 20

Folder 16

Cox, David M., 1966-1967

Box 21

Folder 1

Cultural island committee, 1938-1939

Box 21

Folder 2

Current Anthropology, 1959, 1970

Box 21

Folder 3-5

D, general, 1961-1973

Box 21

Folder 6

Daedalus, article on the professions, 1963-1964

Box 21

Folder 7

Daedalus, general, 1964-1965

Box 21

Folder 8

Daneau, Marcel, 1965

Box 21

Folder 9

Dargue, Ralph H., 1968-1969

Box 21

Folder 10

Dartmouth College, 1964-1967

Box 21

Folder 11

Davis, Allison, 1965-1966

Box 21

Folder 12-13

Davis, Edward, 1970-1979

Box 21

Folder 14

Davis, Fred, 1969-1973

Box 22

Folder 1

Dawson, Carl A., 1927-1955

Box 22

Folder 2

DeBaggis, Agostino M., 1963-1971

Box 22

Folder 3

Deutsche Gesellschaft f'r Soziologie, 1960

Box 22

Folder 4-5

Deutscher, Irwin, 1962-1971

Box 22

Folder 6

Dexter, Lewis A., 1961-1972

Box 22

Folder 7

Dibner, Susan Schmidt, 1967-1968

Box 22

Folder 8

Donovan, John D., 1970

Box 22

Folder 9

Dorsey Press, 1968

Box 22

Folder 10

Doyle, Bertram W., 1968-1971

Box 22

Folder 11

Duke University, program in Quebec studies, 1978-1979

Box 22

Folder 12

Drake, St. Clair, and Cayton, Horace R., Black Metropolis, 1961-1962

Box 22

Folder 13

E, general, 1959-1980

Box 22

Folder 14-16

Eastern Sociological Society, 1967-1970

Box 23

Folder 1

Eastern Sociological Society, 1971-1979

Folder 2-3

Eastern Sociological Society, meetings, 1967-1968

Box 23

Folder 4

Eastern Sociological Society, meeting, 1969

Box 23

Folder 5

Eastern Sociological Society, meeting, 1978

Box 23

Folder 6

...diteur officiel du QuÈbec, 1970

Box 23

Folder 7

Education papers, 1959-1965

Box 23

Folder 8

Eggan, Dorothy, n.d.

Box 23

Folder 9

Eisenstadt, S. N., 1952

Box 23

Folder 10

Elkin, Frederick, 1959-1969

Box 23

Folder 11

Elling, Ray H., 1963-1966

Box 23

Folder 12

Emerson, Robert, 1963-1976

Box 23

Folder 13

Epstein, Martin, 1968

Box 23

Folder 14

Ericksen, E. Gordon, 1969-1976

Box 23

Folder 15

Etzkorn, Peter, 1969-1974

Box 23

Folder 16

Evans, Thomas C., 1969-1976

Box 24

Folder 1

Eweson, Dorothy, 1978

Folder 2-5

F, general, 1941-1979

Box 24

Folder 6

Faith, Don R., 1959-1960

Box 24

Folder 7-9

Falardeau, Jean-Charles, 1940-1980

Box 24

Folder 10

Faris, Robert E. L., 1961-1970

Box 24

Folder 11

Faulkner, Robert R., 1973

Box 24

Folder 12

Federal Statistics Users' Conference, 1969-1970

Box 25

Folder 1

Fei Hsiao-Tung, 1979

Box 25

Folder 2

Ferguson, Charles A., 1966-1972

Box 25

Folder 3

Fichter, Joseph H., 1950-1954

Box 25

Folder 4

Finestone, Harold, 1959-1977

Box 25

Folder 5

Fish, Virginia, 1977-1979

Box 25

Folder 6-8

Fishman, Joshua A., 1965-1975

Box 25

Folder 9

Fisk University, 1954-1957

Box 25

Folder 10

Floro, George K., 1974-1979

Box 25

Folder 11

Fontaine, Yves, 1973-1974

Box 25

Foote, Nelson N., 1966-1977

Box 25

Folder 13

Ford Foundation, 1962-1967

Box 26

Folder 1

Fortes, Meyer, 1959-1976

Box 26

Folder 2

Foss, Daniel, 1961-1964

Box 26

Folder 3-4

Foundationman study, 1967-1969

Box 26

Folder 5

Fox, RenÈe C., 1960-1975

Box 26

Folder 6

Free Press, 1947-1974

Box 26

Folder 7

Freedman, Jonathan, A., 1963-1968

Box 26

Folder 8

Freeman, Howard, 1965-1968

Box 26

Folder 9

Freidson, Eliot, 1951-1970

Box 26

Folder 10

French, D. G., 1966-1969

Box 26

Folder 11

Freymann, John Gordon, 1964-1968

Box 26

Folder 12

Friedmann, Georges, 1947-1960, 1973-1974

Box 26

Folder 13

Fulbright-Hays Program with the United Kingdom, 1963-1968

Box 26

Folder 14

Fukutake, Tadashi, 1962-1975

Box 26

Folder 15

Funk and Wagnalls, Incorporated, 1958-1977

Folder 1

Future Resources and Development, Incorporated (FRD), 1970-1972

Box 27

Folder 2-4

G, general, 1958-1979

Box 27

Folder 5

Gagnon, John, 1958-1965

Box 27

Folder 6

Gans, Herbert, 1963-1982

Box 27

Folder 7

Garigue, Philippe, 1956-1964

Box 27

Folder 8-9

Geer, Blanche, 1960-1982

Box 27

Folder 10

Geertz, Clifford, 1974-1980

Box 28

Folder 1

Gertler, Maynard, 1965-1972

Box 28

Folder 2

Ghurye, G.S., 1958-1978

Box 28

Folder 3

Gilfillan, S. Colum, 1970-1976

Box 28

Folder 4

Glazer, Nathan, 1959-1979

Box 28

Folder 5

Glick, Clarence E., 1964-1966

Box 28

Folder 6

Gobetz, Giles Edward, 1969-1977

Box 28

Folder 7-8

Goffman, Erving, 1955-1978

Box 28

Folder 9

Gold, Raymond L., 1958-1966

Folder 10

Goldschmidt, Walter, 1974-1980

Box 28

Folder 11

Gordimer, Nadine, 1963

Box 28

Folder 12

Gouldner, Alvin W., 1958-1977

Box 28

Folder 13

Grady, John, 1970-1977

Box 28

Folder 14

Greeley, Andrew M., 1960-1979

Box 28

Folder 15

Griessman, B. Eugene, 1974

Box 28

Folder 16

Griff, Mason, 1958-1973

Box 28

Folder 17

Grimshaw, Allen D., 1967-1975

Box 28

Folder 18

Gross, Edward, 1958-1974

Box 28

Folder 19

Group Health Insurance, Incorporated, symposium on the future of the personal physician, 1963-1964

Box 28

Folder 20

Groves, Murray, 1965-1970

Box 29

Folder 1-2

Guillemin, Jeanne, 1971-1979

Box 29

Folder 3

Guindon, Hubert, 1959-1972

Box 29

Folder 4

Gum, William L., 1964-1976

Box 29

Folder 5

Gumperz, John J., 1970

Folder 6

Gusfield, Joseph R., 1959

Box 29

Folder 7

Gusfield, Joseph R., 1959-1970

Box 29

Folder 8-12

H, general, 1958-1980

Box 29

Folder 13

Habenstein, Robert W., 1969-1977

Box 29

Folder 14

Habenstein, Robert W., interview with Everett C. Hughes, 1952

Box 30

Folder 1

Haerle, Rudolf K., Jr., 1962-1979

Box 30

Folder 2

Hagstrom, Warren O., 1966-1969

Box 30

Folder 3

Hale, William H., 1952-1974

Box 30

Folder 4

Hall, Edward T., 1961-1978

Box 30

Folder 5-8

Hall, Oswald, 1938-1978

Box 30

Folder 9

Halpern, Joel M., 1963-1970

Box 30

Folder 10

Hansen, Millard, 1974

Box 30

Folder 11

Hare, Nathan, 1975

Box 30

Folder 12

Harper, Douglas, 1975-1980

Box 30

Folder 13

Harper and Row, Publishers, 1962-1965

Box 30

Harris, Natalie Allon, 1968-1978

Box 31

Folder 1-2

Harris, Natalie Allon, 1968-1978

Box 31

Folder 3

Hartner, Willy, 1981

Box 31

Folder 4

Hartwell, Elizabeth A., 1966-1967

Box 31

Folder 5

Harvard Educational Review, 1975-1976

Box 31

Folder 6

Harvard Encyclopedia of American Ethnic Groups, 1978

Box 31

Folder 7

Harvard University, ad hoc committee on Canadian chair, 1974-1975

Box 31

Folder 8

Harvard University, Department of Sociology, 1971-1978

Box 31

Folder 9

Harvard University, Frazier Lectures, 1962

Box 31

Folder 10-11

Harvard University, Overseers to visit the Department of Sociology, 1970-1972

Box 31

Folder 12

Harvard University, Overseers to visit the Department of Sociology, 1972-1977

Box 31

Folder 13

Harvard University, School of Public Health, 1964

Box 31

Folder 14

Harvard University Press, 1963-1973

Box 31

Folder 15

Harvest House Limited Publishers, 1965-1968

Box 31

Folder 16

Havighurst, Robert, 1967-1973

Box 31

Folder 17

Hawkins, Charles, 1958-1962

Folder 18

Hawley, Amos, 1968-1979

Box 31

Folder 19

Health Information Foundation, 1959

Box 31

Folder 20

Heberle, Rudolf, 1958-1982

Box 31

Folder 21

Helle, Horst J., 1967

Box 31

Folder 22

Hill, Mozell C., 1946-1963

Box 32

Folder 1

Holley, Thomas B., 1970-1971

Box 32

Folder 2

Hollowell, Peter G., 1969

Box 32

Folder 3

Holmstrom, Lynda L., 1966-1970

Box 32

Folder 4

Hopper, Rex D., concerning Project Camelot, 1962-1967

Box 32

Folder 5

Horowitz, Irving Louis, 1966-1976

Box 32

Folder 6

Horowitz, Irving Louis, Transaction/Society, 1976-1979

Box 32

Folder 7

Horton, Donald, 1952-1959

Box 32

Folder 8

Houghton Mifflin Company, 1963, 1972

Box 32

Folder 9

Howell, Nancy, 1965-1973

Box 32

Folder 10

Hughes family correspondence

Folder 11

Human Organization, Journal of the Society of Applied Anthropology, 1973-1975

Box 32

Folder 12

I, general, 1938-1979

Box 32

Folder 13

Ianni, Francis A. J., 1962

Box 32

Folder 14

International Business Machines Corporation (IBM), 1968

Box 32

Folder 15

Ichheiser, Gustav, 1943-1976

Box 32

Folder 16

Imada, Yoko, 1971

Box 32

Folder 17

Institute for Advanced Studies, Vienna, 1963-1964

Box 32

Folder 18

Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, 1967-1971

Box 32

Folder 19

Institute of Race Relations, 1961-1969

Box 32

Folder 20

Intern study, Harvard School of Medicine, 1952-1957

Box 32

Folder 21

International Congress of Psychology, Moscow, 1966

Box 32

Folder 22

International Encyclopedia of the Social Sciences, 1962-1967

Box 33

Folder 1

International Journal of the Sociology of Language, 1976

Box 33

Folder 2-3

International Sociological Association, 1958-1974

Box 33

Folder 4

International Sociological Association, meeting, 1958

Box 33

Folder 5-6

```
International Sociological Association, meeting, 1974

Box 33

Folder 7
```

Israel, reprints, 1951-1968

Box 33

Folder 8

Iutcovich, Mark, 1974-1975

Box 33

Folder 9

J, general, 1958-1979

Box 33

Folder 10

Jackson, John D., 1965

Box 34

Folder 1

Jacobs, Ruth Harriet, 1966-1977

Box 34

Folder 2

Janowitz, Morris, 1964-1975

Box 34

Folder 3

Japanese Americans in wartime, articles, 1941-1944

Box 34

Folder 4

Japanese sociologists, 1963

Box 34

Folder 5

Joffe, Carole, 1973

Box 34

Folder 6

John Wiley and Sons, Incorporated, Publishers, 1964-1976

Box 34

Folder 7

Johnson, Earl, 1964-1978

Box 34

Folder 8

Jones, Lewis M., 1958-1970

Box 34

Folder 9

Jones, Roberto Cuba, 1959-1979

Box 34

Folder 10

Jossey-Bass Incorporated, Publishers, 1969-1976

Box 34

Folder 11

Junker, Buford H., 1955-1978

Folder 12-14

K, general, 1954-1979

Box 34

Folder 15

Kahl, Joseph A., 1964

Box 35

Folder 1

Karp, David, 1973-1979

Box 35

Folder 2

Kennedy, Edward M., 1966-1969

Box 35

Folder 3

Keyfitz, Nathan, 1959-1973

Box 35

Folder 4

Khleif, Bud B., 1963-1979

Box 35

Folder 5

Killian, Lewis, 1965-1975

Box 35

Folder 6

Kilson, Martin L., 1969-1975

Box 35

Folder 7-8

Kimball, Solon, 1959-1981

Box 35

Folder 9

Kimura, Yukiko, 1952-1965

Box 35

Folder 10

Kincheloe, Samuel C., 1962-1978

Box 35

Folder 11

Kinnane, Mary, 1970

Box 35

Folder 12

Kleining, Gerhard, 1961-1962

Box 35

Folder 13

Knowles, Asa S., 1967

Box 35

Folder 14

Knowlton, Clark S., 1973

Kolb, William, 1963

Box 35

Folder 16

Korea, 1958-1962

Box 35

Folder 17

Kracauer, Siegfried, 1959-1964

Box 36

Folder 1

Krause, Elliott A., 1969-1976

Box 36

Folder 2

Kriesberg, Louis, 1962-1973

Box 36

Folder 3-4

Krol, John, Cardinal, American priest study, 1971

Box 36

Folder 5

Kwan, Kian, 1974

Box 36

Folder 6-9

L, general, 1957-1982

Box 36

Folder 10

Lambiri-Dimaki, Jane, 1958-1976

Box 36

Folder 11

Lamontagne, Jacques, 1968-1969

Box 36

Folder 12

Lamy, Paul, 1974

Box 37

Folder 1

Landes, Ruth, 1970-1971

Box 37

Folder 2

Language problems in advanced urban and industrial regions, 1965

Box 37

Folder 3

Laufer, Robert, 1965-1969

Box 37

Folder 4

LaViolette, Forrest, 1951-1969

Box 37

Lawton, William C., 1950-1964

Box 37

Folder 6

Lazarsfeld, Paul, 1958-1969

Box 37

Folder 7

Learned Societies conferences, 1971

Box 37

Folder 8

Lee, Alfred McClung, 1963-1974

Box 37

Folder 9

Lee, Shu-Ching, 1962-1978

Box 37

Folder 10

Lentz, Edith, 1952-1960

Box 37

Folder 11

Leventman, Seymour, 1971-1977

Box 37

Folder 12

Levine, Donald, including papers on Georg Simmel, 1961-1971

Box 37

Folder 13

Levy, Charles, 1959-1975

Box 38

Folder 1

Levy, Charles, 1959-1975

Box 38

Folder 2

Lewis, Ralph, 1962-1966

Box 38

Folder 3

Librairie Beauchemin LimitÈe, 1969

Box 38

Folder 4

Lieberson, Stanley, 1961-1971

Box 38

Folder 5-7

Light, Donald, 1964-1975

Box 38

Folder 8

Lind, Andrew W., 1959-1975

Box 38

Folder 9

Loeb, Charlotte I., 1972

Folder 10-11

London, Howard, 1972-1978

Box 38

Folder 12

London, Howard, 1979

Box 38

Folder 13

Loomis, Charles P., 1957-1965

Box 38

Folder 14

Lopata, Helena Znaniecki, 1966-1980

Box 38

Folder 15

Lorwin, Val R., 1969

Box 39

Folder 1

Luckmann, Thomas, 1969-1972

Box 39

Folder 2

Lyman, Elizabeth, 1958-1976

Box 39

Folder 3

Lyman, Stanford M., 1974-1978

Box 39

Folder 4-9

M, general, 1935-1982

Box 39

Folder 10

MacCannell, Dean, 1972-1975

Box 39

Folder 11

Macdonell, Allan, 1974

Box 40

Folder 1

Magill, Dennis William, 1976-1979

Box 40

Folder 2

Mahmood, Syed Hamid, 1974

Box 40

Folder 3

Maintenant, 1965

Box 40

Folder 4

Marcson, Simon, 1964-1978

Marquis Who's Who, Incorporated, 1970-1976

Box 40

Folder 6

Marsh, Leonard, 1969

Box 40

Folder 7

Marshall, Thomas H., 1959-1976

Box 40

Folder 8

Marx, Gary, 1970-1977

Box 40

Folder 9

Maslow, Abraham H., 1953-1970

Box 40

Folder 10-11

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Symposium on Professional Education, 1974

Box 40

Folder 12

Massachusetts Sociological Association, 1966-1971

Box 40

Folder 13

MassÈ, Jacqueline C., 1959-1978

Box 40

Folder 14

Matthews, Fred H., 1964-1980

Box 40

Folder 15

Maxwell, Sherrolyn, 1974

Box 40

Folder 16

Maynard, Albert D., 1960

Box 40

Folder 17

McCall, Bevode C., 1964-1975

Box 41

Folder 1

McCall, George J., 1962

Box 41

Folder 2

McDowell, Sophia, 1959-1968

Box 41

Folder 3

McGill University, 1955-1965, 1976

Box 41

McGill University, Adair Lectures, 1964-1965

Box 41

Folder 5

McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1961-1979

Box 41

Folder 6

McMillan, Robert, 1974

Box 41

Folder 7

Mead, Margaret, 1959-1979

Box 41

Folder 8

Meier, August, 1971-1978

Box 41

Folder 9

Merrill, Francis E., 1964-1965

Box 41

Folder 10

Merton, Robert K., 1957-1973

Box 41

Folder 11

Mifflen, Francis J., 1971-1974

Box 41

Folder 12

Miller, S. M., 1965-1974

Box 41

Folder 13

Mintz, Norbett L., 1962

Box 41

Folder 14-15

Mirsky, Norman, 1969-1972

Box 41

Folder 16

Miyakawa, T. Scott, 1961-1973

Box 41

Folder 17

Mogey, John, 1962-1970

Box 41

Folder 18

Moment, David, 1974-1975

Box 41

Folder 19

Monane, Joseph, 1963

Box 41

Folder 20

Monast, Serge, 1973

Folder 21

Monteith College Library Program, 1960-1961

Box 42

Folder 1

Moore, Joan W., 1961-1972

Box 42

Folder 2

Morris, Robert, 1967-1971

Box 42

Folder 3

Moynihan, Daniel Patrick, 1964-1965

Box 42

Folder 4

Mulherin, James P., 1974-1975

Box 42

Folder 5

Murra, John, 1974-1975

Box 42

Folder 6

Murray, Stephen, 1978

Box 42

Folder 7

Myers, Jerome K., 1974-1975

Box 42

Folder 8-9

N, general, 1958-1980

Box 42

Folder 10

Nathanson, Constance, 1959-1973

Box 42

Folder 11

National Academy of Education, 1972-1976, 1977

Box 42

Folder 12

National Academy of Sciences, 1961-1963, 1968

Box 42

Folder 13

National Academy of Sciences, M.H. Trytten, 1964

Box 42

Folder 14

National Commission on United Methodist Higher Education, 1973-1975

Box 42

Folder 15

National Endowment for the Humanities, 1979

National Opinion Research Center, Louis Kriesberg and Vickie Beale, 1959

Box 42

Folder 17

National Opinion Research Center, Peter H. Rossi, 1960, James A. Davis and Peter H. Rossi, 1961

Box 42

Folder 18

National Opinion Research Center, manuscripts, 1960, 1961

Box 42

Folder 19

National Opinion Research Center, research proposal, "General Practice in the United States," n.d.

Box 42

Folder 20

National Science Foundation, 1962-1967

Box 43

Folder 1

National Society of Professional Engineers, 1974-1977

Box 43

Folder 2

National Student Association, Conference on the Educational Ideal and the Academic Structure, working papers, March 2-3, 1963

Box 43

Folder 3

Nelson, Benjamin, 1968, 1975-1977

Box 43

Folder 4

Nelson, Charles, 1974

Box 43

Folder 5

Nelson, Leona, 1948-1962, 1970

Box 43

Folder 6

Neugarten, Bernice, 1963-1979

Box 43

Folder 7

Neustadt, Ilya, 1965-1968, 1976

Box 43

Folder 8

New England Gerontological Society, Eugene A. Friedman, 1963

Box 43

Folder 9

New England Sociologist, Susan S. Dibner, 1979-1980

Box 43

New School of Social Research Colloquium, Stanford M. Lyman, 1974-1975

Box 43

Folder 11

New Society, 1965-1967

Box 43

Folder 12

Newell, William H., 1961-1968, 1972

Box 43

Folder 13

Nisbet, Robert A., 1968-1971

Box 43

Folder 14

Nishi, Satsuko Matsunaga, 1959-1971

Box 43

Folder 15

Nobel, J.D., 1963, 1967, 1971

Box 43

Folder 16

Noland, William, 1959-1961, 1974

Box 43

Folder 17

Northeastern Anthropological Association in conjunction with the American Ethnological Society, Fourteenth Annual Meeting, session on "Robert Redfield: his Work and Influence," April 26-28, 1974

Box 43

Folder 18

Northwestern University colloquium, Howard S. Becker, Margaret Park Redfield, Burleigh Gardner, 1971

Box 43

Folder 19

O, general, 1958-1980

Box 43

Folder 20

Odegaard, Charles E., 1964-1971

Box 43

Folder 21

Offenbach, Lilly, 1963-1970

Box 44

Folder 1

Ohio University consultation, 1967

Box 44

Folder 2

Ohio Wesleyan University, 1961-1979

Box 44

Folder 3

Ohio Wesleyan University, honorary degree, 1969

Folder 4

Ohshio, Shunsuke, 1963

Box 44

Folder 5

Older, Martha, 1963-1964

Box 44

Folder 6

Olesen, Virginia, 1964-1973, 1980

Box 44

Folder 7

Ontario Institute for Studies in Education, 1974, 1976

Box 44

Folder 8

Orzack, Louis H., 1959-1965, 1972

Box 44

Folder 9

Osborne, William A., 1968

Box 44

Folder 10

Ostow, Robin, 1971-1980

Box 44

Folder 11-14

P, general, 1960-1981

Box 45

Folder 1-4

Papanek, Hanna, 1962-1974

Box 45

Folder 5

Park, George K., 1963-1972

Box 45

Folder 6

Park, Robert E., 1934-1938

Box 45

Folder 7

Parsons, Talcott, 1964-1973

Box 45

Folder 8

Paul F. Lazarsfeld Lectures, 1980

Box 45

Folder 9

Paulin, Helen, 1960-1963

Box 45

Folder 10

Peace, pamphlets, 1962-1963

Peattie, Lisa Redfield, 1963-1974

Box 45

Folder 12

Perkins, Sylvia, 1966-1967

Box 45

Folder 13

Pfautz, Harold, 1963-1976

Box 45

Folder 14

Philanthropy and charity, 1965-1966

Box 45

Folder 15

Phylon, 1960-1976

Box 45

Folder 16

Piddington, Ralph, 1958-1962

Box 46

Folder 1

Pierson, Donald, 1941-1980

Box 46

Folder 2

Portland State College, 1966

Box 46

Folder 3

Powdermaker, Hortense, 1966

Box 46

Folder 4

Pritchard, Roger, 1960-1971

Box 46

Folder 5

Publishers, 1964-1968

Box 46

Folder 6-7

Pulaski, Barbara D., 1972-1977

Box 46

Folder 8

Purser, Noeline I., 1961

Box 46

Folder 9

Qualitative Sociology, 1976-1978

Box 46

Folder 10

Queen's University, 1969

Box 46

Quinn, Olive, 1960-1965

Box 46

Folder 12-13

R, general, 1958-1980

Box 46

Folder 14

Radcliffe College-Massachusetts General Hospital, joint study of nursing education, 1957-1959

Box 46

Folder 15

Raushenbush, Winifred, 1964

Box 46

Folder 16

Ray, Marsh B., 1958-1969

Box 47

Folder 1

Record, Jane and Wilson, 1972-1973

Box 47

Folder 2

Redekop, Calvin, 1958-1968

Box 47

Folder 3

Redfield, James, 1976, 1980

Box 47

Folder 4

Redfield, Margaret Park (Greta), 1959-1966

Box 47

Folder 5

Redfield, Robert, 1958-1959

Box 47

Folder 6

Reiss, Albert J., 1960-1968

Box 47

Folder 7

Reissman, Leonard, 1969

Box 47

Folder 8

Reynolds, Larry T., 1968

Box 47

Folder 9

Rhie, Touck-Young, 1962-1963

Box 47

Folder 10-11

Rice, John, 1926-1935

Box 47

Richards, Audrey I., 1963, 1975-1976

Box 47

Folder 13

Richardson, F. L. W., 1962-1982

Box 47

Folder 14

Riesman, David, 1942-1949

Box 47

Folder 15

Riesman, David, 1950-1954

Box 47

Folder 16

Riesman, David, 1953-1954

Box 48

Folder 1-2

Riesman, David, 1955-1959

Box 48

Folder 3-4

Riesman, David, 1957-1959

Box 48

Folder 5

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1957, n.d.

Box 48

Folder 6

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1958-1959

Box 48

Folder 7-9

Riesman, David, Sociability Project, 1958-1959

Box 49

Folder 1

Riesman, David, Harvard House Study, 1959

Box 49

Folder 2

Riesman, David, 1959-1960

Box 49

Folder 3

Riesman, David, 1960

Box 49

Folder 4-5

Riesman, David, 1960-1961

Box 49

Folder 6

Riesman, David, 1960-1962

Box 49

Folder 7

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1960-1962

Folder 1-3

Riesman, David, Committee of Correspondence, Council for Correspondence, 1960-1962

Box 50

Folder 4-7

Riesman, David, 1960-1964

Box 50

Folder 8

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1960-1964

Box 50

Folder 9

Riesman, David, notes on Japan, 1961

Box 51

Folder 1

Riesman, David, notes on Japan, 1961-1962

Box 51

Folder 2

Riesman, David, 1961-1963

Box 51

Folder 3

Riesman, David, 1961-1964

Box 51

Folder 4

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1962-1965

Box 51

Folder 5

Riesman, David, Education Notes, 1963-1964

Box 51

Folder 6

Riesman, David, Education Notes, 1964

Box 51

Folder 7

Riesman, David, Shimer College, 1964

Box 51

Folder 8

Riesman, David, 1965-1968

Box 52

Folder 1

Riesman, David, 1965-1969

Box 52

Folder 2

Riesman, David, manuscripts, 1965-1969

Box 52

Folder 3-4

Riesman, David, 1966-1967

Folder 5-7

Riesman, David, 1966-1968

Box 53

Folder 1

Riesman, David, manuscripts, Education Notes, 1966-1969

Box 53

Folder 2

Riesman, David, 1967

Box 53

Folder 3-4

Riesman, David, 1968-1969

Box 53

Folder 5-6

Riesman, David, Education Notes, 1970

Box 53

Folder 7

Riesman, David, 1970-1979

Box 53

Folder 8

Riesman, David, 1970-1980

Box 53

Folder 9

Riesman, David, 1972

Box 53

Folder 10

Riesman, David, festschrift, 1975-1976

Box 54

Folder 1-2

Riesman, David, colleges and universities, manuscript, n.d.

Box 54

Folder 3

Riesman, David, "Some Observations on the Interviewing in the Teacher's Apprehension Study," n.d.

Box 54

Folder 4

Riesman, David, manuscripts, n.d.

Box 54

Folder 5

Riesman, Paul, 1964-1975

Box 54

Folder 6

Riley, John W., Jr., 1966

Box 54

Folder 7

Riley, Matilda White, 1962-1977

Rioux, Marcel, 1963-1968, 1975

Box 54

Folder 9

Robbins, Richard, 1972-1973, 1980

Box 54

Folder 10

Rocher, Guy, 1963-1973

Box 54

Folder 11

Rockefeller Foundation, 1951, 1963-1964

Box 54

Folder 12

Rose, Arnold, 1959-1963, 1967

Box 54

Folder 13

Rose, Peter I., 1960-1968, 1975

Box 54

Folder 14

Rosenthal, Steven, 1965

Box 54

Folder 15

Ross, Aileen, 1963-1981

Box 54

Folder 16

Ross, Robert J. S., 1974-1975

Box 55

Folder 1

Rossi, Alice S., 1974-1977

Box 55

Folder 2

Rossi, Peter H., 1963-1966

Box 55

Folder 3-4

Roth, Julius, 1955-1966

Box 55

Folder 5

Rothman, Kenneth, 1962-1966

Box 55

Folder 6-7

Roy, Donald, 1946-1956

Box 55

Folder 8

Roy, Donald, 1973

Box 55

Rudolph, Lloyd and Susanne, 1966

Box 55

Folder 10

Russell Sage Foundation, 1954, 1963-1968, 1973, 1979

Box 55

Folder 11

S, general, 1958-1981

Box 56

Folder 1-4

S, general, 1958-1981

Box 56

Folder 5

Sagarin, Edward, 1964, 1969

Box 56

Folder 6

Sanford, Nevitt, 1961-1967

Box 56

Folder 7

Sankoff, Gillian, 1975

Box 56

Folder 8

Sant'Anna, Anna Maria, 1966, 1968, 1975

Box 56

Folder 9

Sarma, Jyoti, 1959-1969, 1973

Box 56

Folder 10

Sauermann, Heinz, 1949-1959, 1969

Box 56

Folder 11

Schiller, Preston L., 1977-1978

Box 56

Folder 12

Schneewind, Elsie Hughes, 1971-1972, 1976

Box 57

Folder 1

School teachers, 1950

Box 57

Folder 2

Schudson, Michael, 1974

Box 57

Folder 3

Schwartz, Barry, 1973

Box 57

Folder 4

Schwartz, Morris S., 1963-1965

Folder 5

Scott, John C., 1970-1971

Box 57

Folder 6

Scott, W. Richard, 1960-1975

Box 57

Folder 7

Scotton, Carol M., 1974, 1976

Box 57

Folder 8

Scully, Robert G., 1972-1976

Box 57

Folder 9

Seeley, John R., 1958-1971, 1982

Box 57

Folder 10

Segregationists, 1968

Box 57

Folder 11

Selvin, Hanan C., 1970, 1975

Box 57

Folder 12

Sewell, William H., 1970-1971

Box 57

Folder 13

Shaffir, Bill, 1975-1976

Box 57

Folder 14

Sharma, Madan Lal, 1959-1966

Box 57

Folder 15

Shelkan, Bertie, 1971

Box 57

Folder 16

Sheps, Mindel C., 1961-1964

Box 57

Folder 17

Shibutani, Tamotsu, 1958-1967, 1976-1978

Box 57

Folder 18

Shils, Edward, 1975-1976

Box 57

Folder 19

Short, James F., 1960-1971, 1980

Sibley, Elbridge, 1957-1979

Box 58

Folder 2

Siena College Conference on the Liberal Arts, 1968-1969

Box 58

Folder 3

Silverman, Sam, 1972

Box 58

Folder 4

Simey, T. S., 1962-1964

Box 58

Folder 5

Simirenko, Alex, 1971

Box 58

Folder 6

Simmel, Georg, manuscripts about, n.d.

Box 58

Folder 7

Simmel, Marianne, 1971, 1975

Box 58

Folder 8

Simmons, Leo W., 1970

Box 58

Folder 9

Simon, Rita J., 1964, 1967

Box 58

Folder 10

Simon, Walter B., 1963-1972

Box 58

Folder 11

Singer, Milton, 1972, 1974

Box 58

Folder 12

Sir George Williams University, 1966

Box 58

Folder 13

Smigel, Erwin O., 1963-1965

Box 58

Folder 14

Smith, Cyril S., 1965, 1975

Box 58

Folder 15

Smith, David H., 1970-1980

Box 58

Smith, Harvey L., 1950-1981

Box 58

Folder 17

Social Problems, 1977-1978

Box 58

Folder 18

Social Research Conference, ca. 1966

Box 58

Folder 19

Social Science at Cambridge University, 1969

Box 58

Folder 20

Social Science Research Council, 1964-1968

Box 58

Folder 21-22

Social Science Research Council, Committee on Sociolinguistics, 1963-1974

Box 59

Folder 1-8

Social Science Research Council, Committee on Sociolinguistics, 1963-1974

Box 60

Folder 1-3

Social Science Research Council, Committee on Sociolinguistics, 1963-1974

Box 60

Folder 4-8

Society for Applied Anthropology, First Preliminary Conference in Preparation for 1952 Annual Meeting of the Society, 1952

Box 60

Folder 9

Society for Applied Anthropology, 1952, 1962, 1968-1974

Box 60

Folder 10

Society for Applied Anthropology, Peter K. New, 1979

Box 60

Folder 11

Society for the Comparative Study of Society and History, 1966-1967

Box 60

Folder 12

Society for Social Research, 1926, 1955-1956

Box 61

Folder 1

Society for the Study of Social Problems, 1962-1970, 1975-76

Box 61

Folder 2

Society for the Study of Symbolic Interaction, G. H. Mead Award, 1981

Box 61

Society for the Study of Symbolic Interaction, C. Wright Mills Award, 1964

Box 61

Folder 4

Sociological Eye, 1970-1971

Box 61

Folder 5

Sociological Quarterly, 1969-1978

Box 61

Folder 6

Sociological Research Association, 1963-1971

Box 61

Folder 7

Sociology of occupations and professions, 1957-1958

Box 61

Folder 8

Sociology of religion, 1955-1957

Box 61

Folder 9

Sociology of Work and Occupations: An International Journal, 1973-1978

Box 61

Folder 10

Sofer, Cyril, 1956-1974

Box 61

Folder 11

Solomon, David N., 1938-1974, 1981

Box 61

Folder 12

Sorokin, Pitirim A., 1967

Box 61

Folder 13

South African Institute of Race Relations, 1957-1977

Box 61

Folder 14

Southern Education Reporting Service, 1968

Box 61

Folder 15

Southern Illinois University, 1949

Box 61

Folder 16

Soyer, Avron J., 1965, 1968

Box 61

Folder 17

Spector, Malcolm, 1970-1972

Box 61

Folder 18

Spivak, Sydney S., 1958-1969

Folder 19

Stamler, Jeremiah, 1965-1976

Box 61

Folder 20

Stanford University Press, 1970

Box 61

Folder 21

Starr, Jerold M., 1967-1970, 1975

Box 61

Folder 22

State University of New York at Buffalo, Morris L. Fried, 1966-1967

Box 62

Folder 1

Stein, Maurice R., 1960-1967

Box 62

Folder 2

Steinfelds, Leon, n.d.

Box 62

Folder 3

Stelling, Joan G., 1970-1975

Box 62

Folder 4

Stewart, Alice, 1967-1969

Box 62

Folder 5

Stewart, Phyllis L., 1970

Box 62

Folder 6

Stone, Gregory P., Society for the Study of Symbolic Interaction, 1967-1977

Box 62

Folder 7

Stone, Robert C., 1966-1971, 1977

Box 62

Folder 8

Strauss, Anselm L., 1962-1975

Box 62

Folder 9

Strauss, Robert, 1962-1963

Box 62

Folder 10

Strodtbeck, Fred L., 1963-1969

Box 62

Folder 11

Study of Applied Anthropology, panel, "Who Studies Whom?," 1974

Sumner, William G., n.d.

Box 62

Folder 13

Survival, 1970

Box 62

Folder 14

Sussman, Leila A., 1963-1965, 1972, 1975

Box 62

Folder 15

Sussman, Marvin B. 1964-1967, 1974

Box 62

Folder 16

Sutherland, David Earl, 1974

Box 62

Folder 17

Sweetser, Dorrian A., 1964-1967

Box 62

Folder 18-19

T, general, 1951, 1957-1980

Box 62

Folder 20

Takenaka, Kazuro, 1968

Box 62

Folder 21

Talbott, John E., 1968

Box 62

Folder 22

Tanner, R. E. S., 1963

Box 62

Folder 23

Tax, Sol, 1959, 1964-1968, 1974, 1980

Box 62

Folder 24

Third World Conference on Medical Education, 1966-1968

Box 63

Folder 1-5

Thompson, Edgar, 1939-1981

Box 63

Folder 6-8

Thorne, Barrie, 1967-1982

Box 63

Folder 9

Thrupp, Sylvia, Comparative Studies in Society and History, 1942, 1952-1971

Box 64

Folder 1-3

Thrupp, Sylvia, Comparative Studies in Society and History, 1942, 1952-1971

Box 64

Folder 4

Tibbitts, Helen, 1959-1962, 1969

Box 64

Folder 5

Tilley, Charles, 1965-1967

Box 64

Folder 6

Tiryakian, Edward A., 1974, 1978-1979

• Filder 7: Titmuss, Richard M., 1959-1961, 1968-1973

Box 64

Folder 8

Tougaloo College, 1964-1965

Box 64

Folder 9

Trans-action, 1967-1968, 1979

Box 64

Folder 10

Trask, Anne E., 1958-1964, 1971

Box 64

Folder 11

Triple Revolution, 1964-1967

Box 65

Folder 1

Triple Revolution, 1964-1967

Box 65

Folder 2

Tropp, Asher, 1961-1965

Box 65

Folder 3

Trudeau, Pierre, 1962, 1967, 1969

Box 65

Folder 4

Truzzi, Marcello, 1960-1970

Box 65

Folder 5

Tuchman, Gaye, 1965-1979

Box 65

Folder 6

Tumin, Melvin M., 1968

Box 65

Folder 7

Tunstall, Jeremy, 1963-1967

Box 65

Turner, Ralph H., 1961-1969, 1972

Box 65

Folder 9

U, general, 1957-1980

Box 65

Folder 10-12

United Nations Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), 1955-1966

Box 66

Folder 1-5

United Nations Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), 1955-1966

Box 66

Folder 6

United Nations Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), Canadian National Commission for UNESCO, 1967

Box 66

Folder 7

United States, Central Intelligence Agency, clippings, 1967

Box 66

Folder 8

United States, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, field reader, 1963-1969

Box 66

Folder 9

United States, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, National Institutes of Health (NIH), 1959-1963, 1971

Box 67

Folder 1-2

United States, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, National Institutes of Health (NIH), 1959-1963, 1971

Box 67

Folder 3-5

United States, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, National Institute of Mental Health (NIMH), Field Training Program, 1962-1968

Box 67

Folder 6

United States, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, Public Health Service medical sociology grant, 1963-1968

Box 67

Folder 7

UniversitÈ Laval, 1949

Box 67

Folder 8

UniversitÈ Laval, honorary degree, 1977

Box 67

UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, 1962-1963, 1977-1978

Box 68

Folder 1

Universities, 1964-1966

Box 68

Folder 2

University of Alabama, 1963-1964

Box 68

Folder 3

University of Alabama, School of Law, 1967-1968

Box 68

Folder 4

University of Bombay, 1957-1968

Box 68

Folder 5

University of Calgary, 1966-1967, 1970

Box 68

Folder 6-8

University of Chicago, 1938-1980

Box 68

Folder 9

University of Chicago, Michael M. Davis Lectureship Fund, 1958-1971

Box 68

Folder 10

University of Chicago Press, 1960-1980

Box 68

Folder 11

University of Chicago Press, Boys in White, 1960-1964, 1972, 1976

Box 69

Folder 1

University of Connecticut, 1968

Box 69

Folder 2

University of Kansas, 1965

Box 69

Folder 3

University of Kansas, School of Law, 1961, 1963, 1968

Box 69

Folder 4

University of Massachusetts-Boston, 1972-1973

Box 69

Folder 5

University of Toronto, 1964-1969, 1979, 1982

Box 69

Folder 6

University of Virginia, 1971-1972

Folder 7

University of Washington, 1966-1970

Box 69

Folder 8

University of Washington Press, 1969-1970

Box 69

Folder 9

University of Wisconsin-Madison, 1964, 1969

Box 69

Folder 10

University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee, Max Weber Colloquia and Symposia, 1978

Box 69

Folder 11

Useem, John, 1962-1976

Box 69

Folder 12

Useem, Michael, 1973-1974

Box 69

Folder 13

Uyeki, Eugene S., 1960, 1969, 1976

Box 69

Folder 14

V, general, 1958-1980

Box 69

Folder 15

van den Berghe, Pierre L., 1965, 1971, 1975

Box 69

Folder 16

van Manen, Gloria Count, 1966, 1971

Box 69

Folder 17

Vassar College, 1971-1972

Box 69

Folder 18

Verdet, Paule, 1959-1978

Box 69

Folder 19

Vidich, Arthur J., 1963-1964

Box 69

Folder 20

Violence, 1965

Box 69

Folder 21

Vittitow, Richard L., Peace Corps, 1965-1966

Volkart, Edmund H., 1959-1963

Box 70

Folder 1-4

W, general, 1957-1981

Box 70

Folder 5

Wacker, R. Fred, 1979

Box 70

Folder 6

Wadsworth, Homer C., 1957-1972

Box 70

Folder 7

Waggoner, George R., 1961-1970

Box 70

Folder 8

Wallace, Samuel E., 1965-1966, 1972-1979

Box 70

Folder 9

Warner, W. Lloyd, 1959-1978

Box 70

Folder 10

Warriner, Charles K., 1962-1965

Box 70

Folder 11

Washburn, Sherwood L., 1956, 1962, 1973, 1978

Box 70

Folder 12

Washington State University, 1964-1967

Box 70

Folder 13

Watts, Henry J., ca. 1969

Box 70

Folder 14

Wax, Murray and Rosalie, 1954-1976

Box 71

Folder 1-5

Wax, Murray and Rosalie, 1954-1976

Box 71

Folder 6

Weinberg, Julius, 1964-1973

Box 71

Folder 7

Weinreich, Uriel, 1964

Box 71

Folder 8-9

Weiss, Robert S., 1959-1981

Box 72

Folder 1

Weller, Forrest, n.d.

Box 72

Folder 2

Wepman, Joseph M., 1960-1962

Box 72

Folder 3

Westie, Frank R., 1972-1979

Box 72

Folder 4

Westley, Margaret W. and William, 1963-1979

Box 72

Folder 5

White, Leslie A., 1963, 1968, 1973-1974

Box 72

Folder 6-8

Whyte, William F., 1940-1979

Box 72

Folder 9

Wiese, Leopold von, 1946-1962

Box 72

Folder 10

Wiggins, Walter S., 1967

Box 72

Folder 11

Wilensky, H. and Jack Ladinsky, n.d.

Box 72

Folder 12

Wiley, Norbert, 1976-1982

Box 72

Folder 13

Willie, Charles V., 1967, 1975-1978

Box 72

Folder 14

Wilson, A. T. M., 1947, 1956

Box 72

Folder 15

Wilson, Monica H., 1962-1963

Box 72

Folder 16

Wilson, Vernon E., 1967

Box 72

Folder 17

Wilson, William Julius, 1978

Folder 18

WispÈ, Lauren G., n.d.

Box 73

Folder 1-2

Wolff, Kurt H., 1944-1972

Box 73

Folder 3-4

World Congress of Sociology, 1970, 1974

Box 73

Folder 5

World Future Society, 1974-1976

Box 73

Folder 6

Wright, Rolland H., 1963-1972

Box 73

Folder 7

Wrong, Dennis H., 1970-1972

Box 73

Folder 8

Y, general, 1939, 1962-1975

Box 73

Folder 9

Yamamoto, George K., 1958-1979

Box 73

Folder 10-11

YIVO Institute for Jewish Research, 1967

Box 73

Folder 12

Z, general, 1962-1982

Box 74

Folder 1

Zahn, Gordon C., 1963, 1971-1973

Box 74

Folder 2

Zakuta, Leo, 1959-1965

Box 74

Folder 3

Zinburg, Dorothy, 1970-1973

Box 74

Folder 4

Zola, Irving K., 1964-1972

Box 74

Folder 5

Unidentified, 1960, 1962, 1978, 1982

Series III: Course Material

Series III covers the period 1927 to 1977 and contains course materials. This series has been divided into seven subseries: (1) McGill University, (2) University of Chicago, (3) Brandeis University, (4) Boston College, (5) Visiting Seminars and Lectures, (6) Miscellaneous Lectures, and (7) Student Work.

The first four subseries correspond to the university teaching posts Hughes held, and the files are arranged by course number and title. The material in the folders includes lectures and lecture notes, syllabi, bibliographies, course outlines, exam questions, mimeographed handouts, course diaries, memoranda, manuscripts by other authors and students, reprints, and newspaper clippings. Prominent subjects of instruction represented in these forms are mass movements and collective behavior, social institutions, professions, race and ethnic relations, and field work. Much of the earlier material from McGill or the University of Chicago is found in the later files reflecting Hughes's continuity of interests.

Subseries 5 and 6 are lectures not tied specifically to a university or course. These files contain lecture notes and lectures with a few other course materials such as those outlined above. Both subseries are arranged chronologically within subject areas. Subseries 7 contains undergraduate and graduate papers and assignments arranged by students' last names. Titles, courses, or dates are not consistently identifiable.

Subseries 1: McGill University, 1927-1938

Box 74

Folder 6

Sociology 6, Social Movements, notes, 1933-1937

Box 74

Folder 7

Sociology 6, booms, crises, panics, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 74

Folder 8

Sociology 6, the crowd, notes, clippings, ca. 1930s

Box 74

Folder 9

Sociology 6, ecstatic seizures, mass movements, Brother AndrÈ, notes, clippings, 1937

Box 74

Folder 10

Sociology 6, ecstatic seizures, notes, clippings, 1927-1929

Box 74

Folder 11-12

Sociology 6, social unrest, Florida boom, notes, clippings, 1925-1929

Box 74

Folder 13

Sociology 6, mass movements, notes, ca. 1920s

Box 74

Sociology 6, miscellaneous reading notes, 1927-1931

Box 74

Folder 15

Sociology 6, reform, social politics, public opinion, notes, ca. 1920s

Box 74

Folder 16

Sociology 6, reform, strike and revolution, notes, clippings, 1925-1931

Box 75

Folder 1

The Family, notes, including notes from 1924 course by Ernest W. Burgess, 1928

Box 75

Folder 2

Immigration, Police and Delinquency, bibliography, exam, courses by Carl Dawson, annotations by Hughes, ca. 1928-1935

Box 75

Folder 3

Social Institutions, Press and Public Opinion, notes, course outlines, 1930s

Subseries 2: University of Chicago, 1938-1961

Box 75

Folder 4

Psychology 307, lecture, outline, 1960

Box 75

Folder 5

Social Science II, "Levels and Directions of Effort," lecture, February 6, 1957

Box 75

Folder 6

Sociology 201, Collective Behavior and Institutions, syllabus, bibliography, notes, 1938, 1943-1945, 1959

Box 75

Folder 7

Sociology 210, Study of Society (for Germany), lectures, 1952

Box 75

Folder 8

Sociology 210, lectures, 1947 (summer), 1952

Box 75

Folder 9

Sociology 210, lecture, handouts, exams, notes, 1955-1957

Box 75

Folder 10

Sociology 210, lecture notes, exams, handouts, class notes, 1958

Box 75

Folder 11

Sociology 210, syllabus, lecture notes, exams, notes, handouts, 1960

Box 75

Sociology-Anthropology 240, Life Cycle of Institutions, outline, lectures, 1947, 1949

Box 75

Folder 13

Sociology-Anthropology 240, lecture, lecture notes, 1950

Box 76

Folder 1-2

Sociology 315A, Collective Behavior, class schedule, reading list, bibliography, papers, student work, notes, reprints, 1959

Box 76

Folder 3

Sociology 315A/339, Collective Behavior, reading lists, bibliographies, papers, reprints, notes, 1960

Box 76

Folder 4

Sociology 325, Race and Culture Contacts, student assignments, 1943

Box 76

Folder 5

Sociology 325, bibliographies, course outlines, notes assignments, reprints, 1949

Box 76

Folder 6-8

Sociology 325, lectures, 1950, notes, assignments, 1947-1959

Box 76

Folder 9

Sociology 325, papers, bibliographies, 1948-1959

Box 76

Folder 10

Sociology 325, papers, bibliographies, lectures, notes, "Ethnic Relations in Guatemala" by Sol Tax, 1948, reprints, 1948-1951

Box 77

Folder 1

Sociology 325, "What's in a Name?" lecture, notes, correspondence, 1950

Box 77

Folder 2-4

Sociology 325, lectures, notes, assignments, handouts, papers, reprints, 1952

Box 77

Folder 5

Sociology 325, student bibliographies, notes, papers, 1953

Box 77

Folder 6

Sociology 325, syllabus, reading list, exams, notes, 1957

Box 77

Folder 7

Sociology 325, handouts, notes, reprints, n.d.

Box 77

Sociology 330, Contemporary Communities, handouts, course description and outline, reading lists, papers, exams, reprints, 1960-1961

Box 77

Folder 9

Sociology 332, Industry and the Community, lecture notes, class diary, notes, 1946-1951

Box 77

Folder 10

Sociology 332, lecture notes, 1947

Box 77

Folder 11

Sociology 332, lectures, lecture transcriptions, handouts, 1951

Box 78

Folder 1

Sociology 348, Sociology of Occupations and Professions, lecture notes, memorandum, handouts, assignments, exams, 1942-1959

Box 78

Folder 2

Sociology 348, lectures, 1949-1950

Box 78

Folder 3-4

Sociology 348, lectures, 1948-1952

Box 78

Folder 5

Sociology 348, lectures, 1952

Box 78

Folder 6

Sociology 350, Social Institutions, exams, notes, McGill notes, 1936-1940

Box 78

Folder 7

Sociology 350, notes, exams, correspondence, 1941-1956

Box 78

Folder 8

Sociology 350, memorandum, assignments, exams, reading lists, notes, 1945-1957

Box 78

Folder 9

Sociology 350, "Of Time and Religion," bibliographies, notes, 1944-1947

Box 78

Folder 10

Sociology 350, lectures, 1950

Box 79

Folder 1

Sociology 350, "Bastard Institutions," lecture, 1951

Box 79

Folder 2

Sociology 350, "Going Concerns," lectures, notes, student work, 1951-1957

Sociology 350, assignments, exams, reading lists, 1956-1957

Box 79

Folder 4

Sociology 395, Comparative Law and the Sociology of Law, bibliography, 1945

Box 79

Folder 5

Sociology 407, Seminar on Methods and Training in Field Observation, abstracts of meetings, handouts, 1952

Box 79

Folder 6

Sociology 426, Economic and Cultural Growth in West European Urban Society, with Sylvia Thrupp and Gustav B. Grunebaum, lectures, 1955

Box 79

Folder 7

Sociology 436, Reading of Simmel's Sociologie, bibliographies, handouts, reprints, 1954

Box 79

Folder 8

Sociology 448, Occupations and Professions, handouts, correspondence, 1960

Box 79

Folder 9

Social Science 431, Personality Correlates of Different Patterns of Response to Cultural Marginality, abstracts, lectures, bibliographies, 1952

Box 79

Folder 10

Social Science 431, Seminar in Race and Culture, Culture Contact in Israel, Sol Tax, notes, correspondence, 1955

Box 79

Folder 11

Frontiers of Contact, Seminar on Racial and Cultural Contacts, summary of meetings by Albert Parry, notes, 1939-1945

Box 79

Folder 12

Race Relations Seminar, student thesis abstract, historical statement of course, research project outlines, notes, 1939-1949

Box 79

Folder 13

Seminar on the Comparative Study of Cities, papers, 1955-1956

Subseries 3: Brandeis University, 1961-1968

Box 80

Folder 1

Sociology 116b, Multi-Ethnic Societies, exams, assignments, reading lists, bibliographies, 1961-1967

Box 80

Sociology 116b, lecture notes, reading list, 1964

Box 80

Folder 3

Sociology 116b, memorandum, lecture notes, exams, 1966-1967

Box 80

Folder 4

Sociology 116b, assignments, memorandum, handouts, class diary, calendar, notes, 1966-1968

Box 80

Folder 5

Sociology 116b, lecture notes, handouts, exams, 1968

Box 80

Folder 6

Sociology 116b, language of race relations, manuscript, notes, handouts, memorandum, 1967

Box 80

Folder 7

Sociology 116b, course evaluation, correspondence, 1969

Box 80

Folder 8

Sociology 117a/203, Sociology of Work and Occupations, field studies, memorandum, assignments, handouts, notes, 1961-1962

Box 80

Folder 9

Sociology 117a/203, syllabus, exam, lecture notes, class diaries, bibliography, handouts, 1962-1966

Box 80

Folder 10

Sociology 117a/203, reading lists, assignment, class diary, calendar, notes, 1967

Box 80

Folder 11

Sociology 117a/203, Boston College Sociology 260, 760, memoranda, handouts, 1971-1972

Box 80

Folder 12

Sociology 118a, Social Institutions, exams, lecture notes, memoranda, correspondence, reading lists, student papers, 1961-1966

Box 80

Folder 13-15

Sociology 120a, Fiction about Africa, bibliographies, handouts, correspondence, memorandum, notes, daily calendar for Spring 1961 at University of Kansas, 1960-1961

Box 81

Folder 1

Sociology 120a, bibliographies, notes, correspondence, 1961-1969

Box 81

Folder 2-3

Sociology 120a, reading list, documents, 1961

Box 81

Folder 4

Sociology 190b, Social Organization of Medical Settings, Everett C. Hughes and Irving K. Zola, reading lists, notes, memoranda from Irving K. Zola, 1967-1968

Box 81

Folder 5

Sociology 200, exams, 1962

Box 81

Folder 6

Sociology 203, Introduction to Field Studies, assignments, handouts, 1963

Box 81

Folder 7

Sociology 203, Field Methods in Sociological Research, handouts, memorandum from colleague, notes, 1963-1964

Box 81

Folder 8

Sociology 203, course outline, assignments, Sociology 207, Natural History of Educational Enterprise, handouts, notes, student work, 1963-1964

Box 81

Folder 9

Sociology 203, memoranda from colleagues, bibliography, 1965-1966

Box 81

Folder 10

Sociology 227a, Seminar on Occupations, class notes, minutes, 1964

Box 81

Folder 11

Sociology 301, Advanced Field Training Seminar, syllabus, notes, student work, 1967

Box 81

Folder 12

Sociology 330, Contemporary Communities, course outline, reading list, ca. 1959

Box 81

Folder 13

Informal Seminar on the Student, handouts, papers, notes, memoranda, 1962

Box 81

Folder 14

Adult Education Program, brochures, correspondence, 1962-1964

Subseries 4: Boston College, 1968-1977

Box 81

Folder 15

Sociology 120, Social Institutions, class diary, assignments, reading lists, notes, handouts, 1968

Box 81

Folder 16

Sociology 120, class diary, exams, assignments, reading lists, notes, 1969-1971

Folder 17

Sociology 146, Multi-Racial and Multi-Ethnic Societies, memoranda, reading list, assignments, bibliographical notes, notes, 1970-1971

Box 82

Folder 1

Sociology 146, handouts, class diary, notes, "Social Integration and Police Authority" by Michael Banton, conference paper, 1970

Box 82

Folder 2

Sociology 146, reading lists, bibliography, 1971

Box 82

Folder 3

Sociology 146, exams, reading list, assignments, memoranda, notes, class diary, calendar, 1972

Box 82

Folder 4

Sociology 146, reading lists, assignments, handouts, exam, class diary, calendar, memoranda, 1973

Box 82

Folder 5

Sociology 146, course description, assignments, memoranda, class diary, notes, 1974-1975

Box 82

Folder 6

Sociology 146, exams, assignments, handouts, course description, reading lists, memoranda, notes, 1975-1977

Box 82

Folder 7

Sociology 146, race and minorities, class notes, n.d.

Box 82

Folder 8

Sociology 146, American negro, general, memoranda, notes, bibliography, 1969-1976

Box 82

Folder 9

Sociology 160, bibliography, assignments, notes, 1969

Box 82

Folder 10

Sociology 184, Evolution of Interaction, Mammals, Primates, Humans, with Jeanne Guillemin handouts, memoranda, notes, 1973-1976

Box 82

Folder 11

Sociology 184, handouts, reading lists, assignments, syllabus, memoranda to Guillemin, notes, 1975

Box 82

Folder 12

Sociology 184, feeling, sex, ecology, memoranda, notes, 1975

Folder 13

Sociology 184, costume, odor, the body, handouts, memoranda, notes, 1975

Box 82

Folder 14

Sociology 184, assignments, handouts, reading lists, syllabus, course diary, memoranda to Guillemin, notes, 1976

Box 82

Folder 15

Sociology 260, Work and Occupations, reading list, notes, 1969

Box 82

Folder 16

Sociology 260, handouts, memoranda, notes, 1970-1971

Box 82

Folder 17

Sociology 260, careers, handouts, n.d.

Box 83

Folder 1

Sociology 262, American Corporation, with Severyn T. Bruyn, handouts, notes, memorandum, "The Contradictions of Modern Business" by Severyn T. Bruyn, n.d.

Box 83

Folder 2

Sociology 320, Sociologists at Work, assignments, handouts, notes, class diary, 1975

Box 83

Folder 3

Sociology 346, Multi-Ethnic and Multi-Racial Societies, reading list, memorandum, notes, class diary, correspondence, handouts, 1974

Box 83

Folder 4

Sociology 565, Work and Occupations, notes, 1946-1967

Box 83

Folder 5

Sociology 565, assignments, bibliography, exams, notes, course outline, class diary, 1972-1976

Box 83

Folder 6

Sociology 569, Ecology of Higher Education, course diary, memoranda, notes, 1972-1973

Box 83

Folder 7

Sociology 570, Social Institutions, reading lists, handouts, 1974-1975

Box 83

Folder 8

Sociology 714, Sociological Study of Contemporary Institutions, handout, 1973

Box 83

Sociology 760, Social Movements, Work and Careers, memoranda, assignments, handouts, 1972-1973

Box 83

Folder 10

Sociology 799, Reading and Research, correspondence, 1977

Box 83

Folder 11

Social behavior, baboons and early man, notes, ca. 1975

Box 83

Folder 12

Race and ethnic relations, correspondence, course outlines, 1969-1970

Box 83

Folder 13

Teaching evaluations by students, 1976

Subseries 5: Visiting Seminars and Lectures

Box 83

Folder 14

UniversitÈ Laval, Cultural Contacts, lectures, 1942

Box 83

Folder 15

UniversitÈ Laval, Centennial Seminar, "Regionalism in French Canada," lecture, correspondence, August 20-23, 1967

Box 83

Folder 16

McGill University, Post War Housing and Community Planning Lecture Series, lecture, March 14, 1944

Box 83

Folder 17

McGill University, seminar schedule, outline, class diary, 1965

Box 83

Folder 18

UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, lecture, February 1962

Box 83

Folder 19

UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, seminar notes, Winter 1965

Box 84

Folder 1

UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, student field work, 1965

Box 84

Folder 2

UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, seminars, lectures, memoranda, notes, n.d.

Box 84

Folder 3

Carleton University, notes, correspondence, February 1962

Folder 4-6

Stanford University, Educational Institutions, class diary, notes, handouts, Summer 1963

Box 84

Folder 7

Vienna seminar, lectures, outlines, notes, Summer 1964

Box 84

Folder 8

Harvard University, Changing Roles and Functions in Mental Health, course description, course calendar, reading list, 1973

Box 84

Folder 9

University of Toronto, Seminar on Canadian Society, notes, 1977

Subseries 6: Miscellaneous Lectures

Box 84

Folder 10

Social institutions, frontier technology, lecture, notes, ca. 1929

Box 84

Folder 11-13

Social institutions, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 84

Folder 14

Social institutions, documents, memoranda, notes, 1961

Box 84

Folder 15

Social institutions, institutional office and personal role, n.d.

Box 85

Folder 1

Social institutions, role of Chicago Real Estate Board, the family, role of professional institutions, the guild and the family, selection of persons, occupations, notes, n.d.

Box 85

Folder 2

Max Weber, William B. Hocking, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 85

Folder 3

Social control, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 85

Folder 4

The Racket, notes, ca. 1930

Box 85

Folder 5

Methods of social research, lectures, assignments, notes, Laval University, ca. 1930s

Box 85

Folder 6

Voluntary associations, lectures, notes, ca. 1930s

Folder 7-9

Institutions, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 86

Folder 1-2

Institutions, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 86

Folder 3

Institutions, control and the code, notes, n.d.

Box 86

Folder 4

Institutions, role and office, lectures, notes, correspondence, ca 1930s

Box 86

Folder 5

Institutions, role and office, notes, n.d.

Box 86

Folder 6

Institutions, institutions in process, notes, n.d.

Box 86

Folder 7

Institutions, classification and methods of study, lectures, notes, ca. 1939

Box 86

Folder 8

Institutions, "Introduction," lecture, notes, n.d.

Box 86

Folder 9

Institutions, Park and Burgess revision, outline, notes, correspondence with Lewis C. Copeland, 1940

Box 86

Folder 10-11

Elementary institutions, manuscript, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 86

Folder 12

Institutions and war, notes, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 1

Institutions and persons, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 87

Folder 2

Chicago Park District Convention, notes, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 3

Sect and social change, bibliographies, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 4

Ecology of institutions, notes, correspondence, R. D. McKenzie, 1935-1936

Ecology, notes, student work, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 6

Human ecology, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 87

Folder 7

Race relations, bibliographies, 1937-1967

Box 87

Folder 8

Race mixture, notes, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 9

Multi-ethnic societies, geographic list, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 10

Negroes in industry, research interviews, charts, Chicago, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 11

War propaganda, publications, 1940-1941

Box 87

Folder 12

Systems of institutions, notes, 1942-1945, 1963, 1968-1970

Box 87

Folder 13

Careers, lectures, 1949, 1952, 1955

Box 87

Folder 14

Careers, proposed chart for collecting personal data on careers, notes, n.d.

Box 87

Folder 15

Careers, notes, n.d.

Box 88

Folder 1

Seminar on Professions, Frankfurt, correspondence, notes, papers, 1957-1958

Box 88

Folder 2

Work, bibliography, lectures, n.d.

Box 88

Folder 3

Work and occupations, bibliographies, 1946-1969

Box 88

Folder 4

Study of institutions, notes, ca. 1926

Box 88

Study of institutions, notes, memoranda, 1955, 1961

Box 88

Folder 6-7

Study of institutions, lectures, correspondence, reprint, 1963-1968

Box 88

Folder 8

Schools, notes, reading lists, exam, 1966

Box 88

Folder 9

Problems in Comparative Sociological Research, bibliography, 1967

Box 88

Folder 10

Colonialism, notes, memoranda, 1972

Box 88

Folder 11

Changing roles and functions in mental health, course outline, notes, 1973

Box 88

Folder 12

Nomenclature, notes, 1973

Box 88

Folder 13

Occupations, economic relationships, papers, notes, ca. 1973

Box 89

Folder 1

Occupations, notes, bibliography, n.d.

Box 89

Folder 2

Misc. notes (from file boxes) ca. 1930's-1940's

Subseries 7: Student Work

Box 89

Folder 3

Ahmann, Mathew, Sociology 325, term paper, 1957

Box 89

Folder 4-5

Allon, Natalie, field notes, n.d.

Box 89

Folder 6

Anderson, Douglas, Sociology 325, "Racial Contact in Jackson Park," n.d.

Box 89

Folder 7

Argyrakis, Harriett, class work, interviews, n.d.

Box 89

Aronoff, Marilyn, "Northeastern: The College of Liberal Arts and the `Uses' of the University," "University College: A Perspective on Education in a Marginal Institution," 1965

Box 89

Folder 9

Bagdones, Joseph, Sociology 350, "Brighton Park," 1939

Box 89

Folder 10

Beaulieu, Maurice, Sociology 650, "Relations Ethniques et Carriere," 1965

Box 89

Folder 11

Behrens, Judy, Sociology 117a, progress report, n.d.

Box 89

Folder 12

Berlew, David, "Psychology as a Profession," 1958

Box 89

Folder 13

Binstock, Jeanne, "Purposes and Goals of American Colleges," outline, notes, n.d.

Box 89

Folder 14

Bourgeois, Charles, "Situational Perspectives of Premedical Students and Their Effect on Academic and Career Goals," dissertation proposal, field notes, correspondence, 1972-1973

Box 89

Folder 15

Brooks, David, Sociology 260, "The Detailer and the Industrial Salesman," 1972

Box 90

Folder 1

Caron, Monique, "Analyse descriptive d'une compagnie d'assurance," 1965

Box 90

Folder 2

Carter, Barbara, "Social Life in a Training School for Delinquent Girls," thesis proposal, field notes, progress report, 1964-1968

Box 90

Folder 3

Cassidy and Verdet, "Report on a Sect," ca. 1960s

Box 90

Folder 4

Cless, D., "The Forum, An Exercise in Observation with a Few Comments," 1966

Box 90

Folder 5

Cohen, Anne, "Autobiographical Sketch," 1964

Box 90

Folder 6

Cornehl, Gisela, Gerd Gruda and Werner Thoennessen, "Sozialwissenschaft als Beruf: Projekt Zur Soziologischen Studie eines Berufes," 1963

Folder 7

Cox, Oliver, "The Negroes' Use of Their Buying Power in Chicago as a Means of Securing Employment, A New Application of an Old Method," ca. 1930s

Box 90

Folder 8

Davis, Alexander, Sociology 201, "Change of Village Life under the Hitler Government," 1938

Box 90

Folder 9

Desardins, Lucylle, Sociology 302, "Education and Ethnic Attitude Changes," 1965

Box 90

Folder 10

DEsy, Jacques, "Carrieres et mariages inter ethniques," 1965

Box 90

Folder 11

Edwards, Janet, "The 24th Hour: Problems and Promise of a Therapeutic Community in Action," field notes, 1967

Box 90

Folder 12

Emerson, Robert, "Some Aspects of Labeling in the Juvenile Court," seminar paper, thesis proposal, 1966

Box 91

Folder 1

Feldman, Harvey, "A Proposal to Study the Career of the Lower Socio-Economic Drug User in His Local Neighborhood," 1967

Box 91

Folder 2

Frenette, Jean-Guy, "Relations ethniques chez les mineurs," 1965

Box 91

Folder 3

Gandreau, ...mile, autobiographical sketch, 1965

Box 91

Folder 4

Gertner, Rosalind, "An Introduction to Chiropractic: Practitioners and Practice," 1968

Box 91

Folder 5

Godin, AndrÈ, "Profil d'un enseignant," 1965

Box 91

Folder 6

Halsey, A. H., "The Changing Functions of Universities," 1959

Box 91

Folder 7

Hare, Nathaniel, untitled paper for Race and Culture Contact class, 1957

Box 91

Hill, Robert, "When the Playing Stops," 1972

Box 91

Folder 9

Holstrom, Lynda, field notes, 1966

Box 91

Folder 10

Houtart, Francois, "The Church and City Life," lectures, 1953

Box 91

Folder 11

Jamieson, Stuart, thesis corrections, correspondence, 1938

Box 91

Folder 12

Joffee, Carole, Sociology 99, papers on protest marches, 1966-1967, "Coping with `Dirty Work': The Case of Abortion," 1979

Box 91

Folder 13

Judge, Stephen, "Transitional Zone Neighborhoods and Their Effects upon Professional Businesses," 1971

Box 91

Folder 14

Keyfitz, Nathan, "Can People of Different Speech Work Together?" 1963

Box 91

Folder 15

Keyserling, Sigrid von, Sociology 210, "Mister H.: A Management Consultant," 1963

Box 91

Folder 16

Kraft, Philip, Sociology 99, "The Lady and/or the Tiger: Chelsea and the War on Poverty," 1966

Box 91

Folder 17

Krupnick, Susan and Susan Shapiro, "Nazareth," 1967

Box 91

Folder 18

Lamarche, Claire, "Sociologie de l'education," 1965

Box 91

Folder 19

Laufer, Robert, "The Experimental College and its Social Origins: Historical Limitations on Experimental Programs," "An Introduction to the General Division of Kent University," bibliography, 1966

Box 91

Folder 20

Laurin, Nicole, "Problemes liÈs ‡ l'origine ethnique et au sexe dans la carriËre des petits bureaucrates," correspondence, 1965

Box 91

Folder 21

Lavery, Robert, "A Sociological Autobiography," 1965

Folder 1

Lazarus, "Sex," n.d.

Box 92

Folder 2

Lee, Moon-hwi, Sociology 203, genealogy, n.d.

Box 92

Folder 3

Lehr, Eugene, "Careers: A Case Study," 1963

Box 92

Folder 4

LÈveillÈ, Yves, "...volution dans la conception professionnelle de l'Ètudiante infirmiËre? Image de soi et rÈalitÈ," n.d.

Box 92

Folder 5

Liazos, A., Sociology 301, "The Self in an Institutional Setting," 1967

Box 92

Folder 6

Lieberson, Stanley, "The Post Office," memorandum, n.d.

Box 92

Folder 7

Marceau, Claude, "L'Homme d'affaires canadien-franÁais," memorandum, n.d.

Box 92

Folder 8

Mayer, Robert, "Profil d'une carriËre," 1965

Box 92

Folder 9

McDowell, Harold, "Choice and Retension in an Osteopathic Clinic," 1947

Box 92

Folder 10

McDowell, Harold, "The Principal's Role in a Metropolitan School System, Its Functions and Variations," ca. 1952

Box 92

Folder 11

McNatt, Glenn, "Identity and Consciousness in the Literature of the Black American of the Twentieth Century," correspondence, 1974

Box 92

Folder 12

Meymand, N. L., "Festivals and Holidays," 1970

Box 92

Folder 13

Moussea, Monique, "Orientation about the French Canadian Minority Problem," n.d.

Box 92

Folder 14

Naga, field notes, n.d.

Nagarajan, J., night club field notes, 1966

Box 92

Folder 16

Nakagawa, G. F., hospital field notes, 1966

Box 92

Folder 17

Needelman, Jean, Sociology 276, "Tentative Research Project," 1950

Box 92

Folder 18

Nicolaus, Martin, Sunday Mass field notes, 1965

Box 92

Folder 19

Novogradsky, Charles, Sociology 116B, "Professional Sport and the Negro Athlete: Notes on Identity and Institution," memorandum, 1967

Box 92

Folder 20

Offenbach, Lilly, "A Genealogy," "Analysis of an Institution," 1963, 1965

Box 92

Folder 21

Ostow, Robin, "A Description of the Career and Some of the Career Problems of Optometrists," 1971, "Sicilians in a Sardic Community," 1972, "Coping With Failure in Psychotherapy," 1975

Box 93

Folder 1

Ostow, Robin, "Social Stratification and Optometry Students," 1971

Box 93

Folder 2

Ostow, Robin, "Telemula: From a Self-Sufficient Herding Community to a Labour-Exporting Hinterland," n.d.

Box 93

Folder 3

Ostow, Robin, "Demography of Labour Migration in Central Sardinia," n.d.

Box 93

Folder 4

Papanek, Hanna, "In Loco Parentis," correspondence, reprints, 1962-1963

Box 93

Folder 5

Papanek, Hanna, "Men, Women and Work: A Comparison of Separate Worlds in Muslim South Asia and Two-Person Single Careers in America," 1972

Box 93

Folder 6

Peled, Uzi, field notes summary, 1966

Box 93

Folder 7

Poirier, Claude, autobiographical sketch, n.d.

Folder 8

Pope, Whitney, Sociology 448, "Detached Workers and Their Work," 1961

Box 93

Folder 9

Portnoy, Frances, Sociology 203C, "Congregation Beth El of Dorchester," 1965

Box 93

Folder 10

Reddy, Richard, "The Society of Jesus in New England: An Institution in Transition," 1968

Box 93

Folder 11

Riesman, Paul, "Preliminary Field Report on the Comparative Study of Child Rearing Among the Rimaaybe (ex-slaves) and the Fulani (ex-masters) in Upper Volta, West Africa," 1977

Box 93

Folder 12

Roehrig, Albert, "Custodial vs. Professional Responsibility in the Culture of a Boarding School Faculty," 1957

Box 93

Folder 13

Ross, Michael, exams, papers, ca. 1977

Box 93

Folder 14

Roth, Julius, "Supplementary Statement on the Journal of a Tuberculosis Hospital Attendant," n.d.

Box 93

Folder 15

Rubin, Miriam, field notes, interviews, 1963

Box 93

Folder 16

Schwartz, Debbie, "The New York Urban Coalition," 1969

Box 94

Folder 1

Scott, John, "Race and Culture Contact in Southeastern Alaska: A Study of the Assimilation and Acculturation of the Wrangell Tlingit and White," Ph.D. dissertation abstract, 1952

Box 94

Folder 2-3

Shaw, Nancy, Boston Lying-in Hospital, field notes, 1967

Box 94

Folder 4

Shola, George, Sociology 351, paper on Romanian assimilation, n.d.

Box 94

Folder 5

Sirois, Langis, "La carriÊre des vendeurs de journeaux au kiosque," 1965

Folder 6

Smith, David, "Transition Ceremonies and the Instrumental vs. Expressive Nature of Formal Volunteer Organizations: Further Test of a Cognitive Dissonance Hypothesis," ca. 1968

Box 94

Folder 7

Sonn, Miriam, "The Boycott," 1968

Box 94

Folder 8

Spector, Malcolm, "Commitment, Identification, and Career Contingencies," n.d.

Box 94

Folder 9

Stewart, Alice, night clubs, field notes 1966

Box 94

Folder 10

Stewart, Alice, "Audiences in Action: The Audience as Metaphor in Sociological Theory," n.d.

Box 94

Folder 11

Stoller, Nancy, "Reports and Realities," "A Study of Community Organizing," "The Ins and Outs of SNCC," 1964-1966

Box 94

Folder 12

Stone, Robert, Sociology 350, "Sociological Study of a Fraternity," ca. 1940

Box 94

Folder 13

Whitby, Louise, "La situation des Canadiens-franÁais dans une industrie montrÈalaise," 1965

Box 95

Folder 1

White, Ann, Social Science 432, "Inter-Racial Housing in Chicago," 1946

Box 95

Folder 2

Willner, Larry, "Twentieth Century Failure, Alan Ecks," 1963

Box 95

Folder 3

Wright, Sociology 400, term paper on Monteith College students, 1963

Box 95

Folder 4-5

UniversitÈ Laval, student papers, 1943

Box 95

Folder 6

Sociology 325, student papers, 1952

Box 95

```
McGill Seminar, student papers, 1965

Box 95

Folder 8
Sociology 120, student papers, 1970

Box 95

Folder 9
Field methods, "Social Areas of Charlestown," 1965

Box 95

Folder 10
Introduction to dissertation on seasonal laborers in northwestern U.S., n.d.
```

Series IV: Writings and Research Material

Series IV, Research and Writings, covers the period 1922-1980 and has been arranged into eight subseries: (1) Travel Diaries and Memoranda, (2) Research Materials, (3) Note Cards, ca. 1920s-1930s, (4) Translations, (5) Book Reviews, (6) Manuscripts, (7) Publishing Correspondence, (8) Publications.

Subseries 1, Travel Diaries and Memoranda, has been arranged chronologically. Many of the memoranda are titled and concern places and topics including Japan and the bombing of Hiroshima, universities and education in the U.S. and abroad, professional meetings, and current social and political events.

Subseries 2, Research Materials, is a group of miscellaneous projects with which Hughes was involved. The general areas in the files reflect Hughes's areas of study: race relations, occupations, and professions. They are loosely arranged by date and subject. The first is a student study of Bridgeport, (Chicago, Illinois) done in 1925-1926. Also included in this subseries are his work on the German Catholic labor movement and his work with the Committee on Human Relations in Industry. During his stay in Germany, Hughes collected German newspapers following the rise of the Nazi party, which are housed in Oversize Boxes 145-147. A travel diary with notes from Frankfurt in 1948 is filed in subseries 2, because this travel diary served as a basis for a lecture and published essay entitled "Good People and Dirty Work." This subseries also contains material relating to a National Opinion Research Center study on American priests done in 1970-1971.

The note cards in subseries 3 were generated in his student days at the University of Chicago. In his memoranda entitled "On My Years in Graduate School at the University of Chicago, 29 January 1976," Hughes describes the system: note cards are in the "4 x 6" slips after the W. I. Thomas scheme. The manuscript being on white, bibliography being on blue and quotations being on orange colored slips.

There is a small group of translations by Hughes arranged alphabetically by author in subseries 4. Subseries 5, Book Reviews, is reviews written by Hughes. The reviews date from 1926 to 1979 and are arranged chronologically.

Subseries 6, Manuscripts, includes published and unpublished manuscripts, addresses, and magazine articles. These materials are arranged chronologically. Included with this subseries are

some of the files generated by the project undertaken by Hughes, Winifred Raushenbush, and others to publish the papers of Robert Park. Hughes gave most of these files to the University of Chicago Library where they are now part of the Robert Park Papers in the Department of Special Collections.

Subseries 7, Publishing Correspondence, has been arranged chronologically and consists of reviews of his work, requests for reprints, publishing contracts, and correspondence regarding the publication of some of Hughesís older titles such as the Chicago Real Estate Board and French Canada in Transition. Similar letters can be found in Series II.

Subseries 8, Publications, is made up of reprints and smaller books, one of them a private publication done here at the University of Chicago entitled Cases on Field Work co-authored by Everett C. Hughes, Buford H. Junker, Ray L. Gold, and Dorothy Kittel. These are arranged chronologically.

Subseries 1: Travel Diaries and Memoranda

Box 96 Folder 1

Germany, correspondence, 1931-1934

Box 96

Folder 2

Germany, annotated calendar, 1932

Box 96

Folder 3

Quebec trailer trip with the Park family, diary, August 1936

Box 96

Folder 4

Germany, diary, correspondence, 1948

Box 96

Folder 5

Moscow, diary, tourist pamphlets, 1958

Box 96

Folder 6

Moscow, correspondence, 1958

Box 96

Folder 7

Moscow, International Sociological Association, Conference on Peaceful Cooperation, notes, memoranda, 1958

Box 96

Folder 8

Germany, Italy, memoranda, correspondence, 1958

Box 96

Folder 9

Prague, memoranda, notes, 1958

Japan, correspondence, record of presentation books, 1962

Box 96

Folder 11

Japan, diary notes, 1962

Box 96

Folder 12

Japan, annotated calendar, 1962

Box 96

Folder 13-14

Japan, lecture notes, 1962

Box 96

Folder 15

Japan, seminar notes, 1962

Box 96

Folder 16

Japan, meeting about the bombing of Hiroshima, 1945, report, 1962

Box 96

Folder 17-18

Japan, diary, 1962

Box 96

Folder 19

Japan, address book, 1962

Box 96

Folder 20

Korea, correspondence, lecture notes, names, addresses, 1962

Box 97

Folder 1

England, diary, summer 1964

Box 97

Folder 2

"A Memorandum on Canada, Cuba and the USA," February 1962

Box 97

Folder 3

Yugoslavia, memoranda, 1964

Box 97

Folder 4

New Delhi, India, memoranda, 1966

Box 97

Folder 5

New Delhi, Third World Congress on Medical Education, notes, November 15-25, 1966

Box 97

Folder 6

England, memoranda, December 1971-January 1972

Box 97

```
England, "notes on conversations and observations," 1972
```

Folder 8

England, notes, 1975

Box 97

Folder 9

Memoranda, notes, pre-1960

Box 97

Folder 10

"Family and Land: A Document Based On Observations in an Ohio Rural Community," 1945

Box 97

Folder 11

"Morning after Fantasy on Night before Reality, with Counterpoint on Two Themes, 'Sociology Begins at Home,' and 'Let Us Not Be Static in Our View,'" February 1, 1952

Box 97

Folder 12

"Meeting with Dean George Waggoner of the College of Liberal Arts, KU," May 23, 1958

Box 97

Folder 13

"Getting Access to the Field," 1959

Box 97

Folder 14

"French Politics," August 29, 1960

Box 97

Folder 15

Memoranda, 1963

Box 97

Folder 16

"A Deviant Student," "The Student Condition," 1963

Box 97

Folder 17

"A Turning Point at Ohio Wesleyan University," memorandum, April 18, 1963

Box 97

Folder 18

Teaching of field work, memoranda, notes, 1963

Box 97

Folder 19

Memoranda, 1964

Box 97

Folder 20

"Meeting of Sociologists of the State of Mississippi, Tougaloo College," March 13-14, 1964

Box 97

Folder 21

"Memorandum on Students and Universities," London, August 20, 1964

Folder 22

French-Canada, memoranda, 1965

Box 97

Folder 23

Sociolinguistics, memoranda, 1965-1967

Box 97

Folder 24

Memoranda, 1966

Box 97

Folder 25

"Notes on a Visit to Oxford, Mississippi," May 13-14, 1966

Box 97

Folder 26

"The Rockefeller University," 1966

Box 97

Folder 27

Memoranda, 1967

Box 97

Folder 28

"An Academic Week," June 5-12, 1967

Box 97

Folder 29

"Memorandum Concerning Summer Institute at the University of Calgary," June 21, 1967

Box 97

Folder 30

"Post-Mortem on the Session Devoted to Personal Experience of Race," American Sociological Association, San Francisco, August 31, 1967

Box 97

Folder 31

"Memorandum on Virginia Woolf's A Room of One's Own," 1967

Box 97

Folder 32

Arab-Israel War, 1967

Box 97

Folder 33

"Confidential Notes on Boston College," 1968-1969

Box 97

Folder 34

Siena College, Memphis, Tennessee, March 29-30, 1968

Box 97

Folder 35

"Memorandum on the Assassination of Robert Kennedy," June 7 or 8, 1968

Box 97

"St. Jean Baptiste Parade in Montreal," June 24, 1968

Box 97

Folder 37

"Confidential Notes on the Foundation Man Project," New York, October 10, 1968

Box 98

Folder 1

"Notes on the University of Alabama, Tuscaloosa," November 10, 1968

Box 98

Folder 2

"Memo on Study of Contemporary Society," February 1968

Box 98

Folder 3

Memoranda, 1969

Box 98

Folder 4

"Notes on a Visit to Cedar Crest College," February 18, 1969

Box 98

Folder 5

"Memorandum Concerning Canadian University Convocations," June 2, 1969

Box 98

Folder 6

"Memorandum on Repatriation of Immigrants and on Racialism in Britain," England, June 22, 1969

Box 98

Folder 7

"Memorandum on the Modern Economy and Its Labor Force," England, July 12, 1969

Box 98

Folder 8

"Memorandum on Terrorism in Quebec," August 21, 1969

Box 98

Folder 9

"Memorandum on R. E. Park and the Earlier Sociologists at Chicago with Reference to Racial Problems and Especially Negroes," December 6, 1969

Box 98

Folder 10

Memoranda, 1970

Box 98

Folder 11

Quebec, Canada, memoranda, 1970

Box 98

Folder 12

Exchange of notes and letters on the sociological enterprise, Talcott Parsons, David Riesman, 1970

Box 98

Folder 13

"Concerning Sidney Spivak," memorandum, December 1970

Folder 14

Memoranda, 1971

Box 98

Folder 15

"Memorandum on Chien Blanc" by Gary Romain, August 10, 1971

Box 98

Folder 16

"The Ecology of Boston College," November 11, 1971

Box 98

Folder 17

Memoranda, 1972

Box 98

Folder 18

"Report of a Session of the Canadian Association of Sociologists and Anthropologists, Montreal, May 31, 1972," June 7, 1972

Box 98

Folder 19

"Boston and Chicago," memoranda, notes, 1972-1978

Box 98

Folder 20

"Memorandum on the Meeting of the Society for Applied Anthropology held in Montreal at the Mount Royal Hotel, April 6 to 9, 1972," memorandum, lecture, April 9, 1972

Box 98

Folder 21

Presidential campaign, memoranda, correspondence, 1972

Box 98

Folder 22

Memoranda, 1973

Box 98

Folder 23

"Memorandum, The Retirement of a Bishop," August 20, 1973

Box 98

Folder 24

Memoranda, 1974

Box 98

Folder 25

"Memorandum on the Olfactory Bubble," October 24, 1974

Box 98

Folder 26

Memoranda, 1975

Box 98

Folder 27

"Concerning Raushenbush's Biography, Entitled, The Natural History of the Mind of Robert E. Park," March 24, 1975

Memoranda, 1976

Box 98

Folder 29

Quebec, memoranda, 1976

Box 98

Folder 30

"On Going to School in Chicago," memorandum, February 2, 1976

Box 98

Folder 31

"Notes Growing Out of the AAAS Meeting in Boston, February 19, 1976. The notes also grow out of other notes I have been making about my time as a graduate student and the history of sociology and social science in general," 1976

Box 98

Folder 32

"The Baptist Cathedral in Plains, Georgia," memorandum, notes, 1976

Box 98

Folder 33

"Material for a General Book in Sociology," January 7, 1976

Box 98

Folder 34

"Notes on So-called Higher Education," February 4, 1976

Box 99

Folder 1

Memoranda, 1977

Box 99

Folder 2

Quebec, memoranda, 1977

Box 99

Folder 3

"Memorandum on the Journal Social Problems, Volume 24, No. 1, October 1976," March 16, 1977

Box 99

Folder 4

"The Life Cycle of an Institution and the Social Gospel Movement. Notes on Herbert Welch, As I Recall My Past Century," June 17, 1977

Box 99

Folder 5

Memoranda, 1978

Box 99

Folder 6

Memoranda, 1979

Box 99

Folder 7

Quebec, memoranda, 1979

"Communication in a Language in a Country with Two or More Languages," March 19, 1980

Subseries 2: Research Materials

Box 99

Folder 9

Bridgeport, Illinois, interviews, notes, 1925-1926

Box 99

Folder 10

"Bridgeport," report, 1926

Box 99

Folder 11

Dutch and German 17th-19th century economic institutions, notes, ca. 1930

Box 99

Folder 12

Germany, Catholic labor movement, interviews, statistics, manuscripts, 1931-1932

Box 99

Folder 13

Germany, Catholic labor movement, notes, statistics, manuscripts, 1931-1933

Box 99

Folder 14-15

Germany, Catholic labor movement, statistics, notes, 1931-1933

Box 99

Folder 16-17

Germany, Catholic labor movement, German pamphlets, 1910-1931

Box 99

Folder 18

Germany, Catholic labor movement, German handbills, pamphlets, ca. 1927-1932

Box 99

Folder 19

Germany, German pamphlets, 1922, 1931

Box 99

Folder 20

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German broadsides, pamphlets, ca. 1931-1932

Box 99

Folder 21

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, American, Canadian, and German newspaper clippings, 1932-1933

Box 99

Folder 22

Germany, World War II propaganda, U.S. publications, 1939-1940

Box 145

Folder 2

Germany, World War II propaganda, map of Germany and Poland, (oversize) September and December 1939

Folder 23

Germany, Frankfurt diary, Spring 1948

Box 100

Folder 1

Germany, memoranda, 1948

Box 100

Folder 2

Germany, memoranda, mores of misery, 1948

Box 100

Folder 3

Germany, memoranda, politics, 1948

Box 100

Folder 4

Germany, memoranda, university, 1948

Box 100

Folder 5

Germany, memoranda, university and students, 1948

Box 100

Folder 6

Germany, proposed manuscripts, outlines, notes, ca. 1948

Box 100

Folder 7

Germany, "Innocents Abroad, 1948 or How to Behave in Occupied Germany," 1948

Box 100

Folder 8

"Proceedings of the Seminar on Racial and Cultural Contacts," University of Chicago, 1935-1936

Box 100

Folder 9

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, notes, manuscripts, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 10

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 1. general introduction and theory, notes, manuscripts, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 11

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 2. review and critique of other studies, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 12

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 4. sociology of industry, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 4. sociology of industry, "An Experiment in Changing Employee Morale," manuscript, ca. 1945

Box 100

Folder 14

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 4. sociology of industry, Committee on Human Relations in Industry, remarks, April 10, 1945

Box 100

Folder 15

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 4. sociology of industry, President's Committee on Fair Employment Practice, regional conference, comments, agenda, March 25, 1944

Box 100

Folder 16

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 4. sociology of industry, Mary Jo Rendleman, "Interview with Mr. R., personnel manager of a garment factory, Michigan City, Indiana," July 9, 1944

Box 100

Folder 17

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 5. types of industries and plants, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 18

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 6. types of workers (where Negroes are found), 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 19

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 7. segregation and discrimination, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 20

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 11. Negro relations to whites in industry, interviews, notes, papers, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 21

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 12. Negro relations to Negroes in industry, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 22

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 14. comparative framework, notes, 1944-1945

Box 100

Folder 23

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 14. comparative framework, "Racial and Ethnic Relations in Industry," lecture, 1944

Box 100

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 15. racial incidents (dynamics of racial etiquette), report, 1945

Box 100

Folder 25

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, 16. "passing," Negroes and social orientation, interviews, 1944

Box 100

Folder 26

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, neighborhood information and attitudes towards Negroes, interview, ca. 1945

Box 100

Folder 27

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, distribution of Negroes in plants, notes, 1931, 1944

Box 101

Folder 1

Committee on Human Relations in Industry, Race Relations in Industry, Visking Corporation, the shirring room, interviews, 1945

Box 101

Folder 2

Race and culture, reading notes, ca. 1941-1945

Box 101

Folder 3

Race relations, schools and race, Young Men's Business Club of New Orleans, reports, 1955

Box 101

Folder 4

Race relations, South Africa, reprints, 1945-1967

Box 101

Folder 5

Race relations, The People's Forum, "Myrdal's An American Dilemma," Parkway Community House, Chicago, September-November 1945

Box 101

Folder 6

Race relations, Amerika Haus, notes, 1948

Box 101

Folder 7

Race relations, minorities in Canada and Germany, ca. 1950s

Box 101

Folder 8

Race relations, new peoples, notes, ca. 1954

Box 101

Folder 9

Race relations, letters from Bob Levine in Africa to David Riesman, 1956-1957

Box 101

Race relations, Mozel Hill, "The Negro Man and His Work," interviews, manuscripts, ca. 1961

Box 101

Folder 11

Race relations, American Negro movement, Liberation, statement by the editors, 1962

Box 101

Folder 12

Race relations, Testimony of Herbert Hill, Labor Secretary, NAACP, before the U.S. Department of Labor public hearing, November 5, 1963

Box 101

Folder 13

Race relations, Mission Hill incident, stoning of windows of Negro tenant, Boston, 1963

Box 101

Folder 14

Race relations, "Transcript of the Negro in America Planning Committee," sponsored by Daedalus, House of the Academy, Boston, MA, April 10-11, 1964

Box 101

Folder 15

Race relations, Great Britain, papers, 1965

Box 101

Folder 16

Race relations, Black Studies, papers, correspondence, 1968-1969

Box 102

Folder 1

Race relations, race in Europe, memoranda, 1969

Box 102

Folder 2

Race relations, Moynihan-Nixon racial pronouncements, Hughes-Riesman correspondence, memoranda, March 1970

Box 102

Folder 3

Race relations, miscellaneous, notes, papers, correspondence, documents, 1926-1971

Box 102

Folder 4

Race relations, miscellaneous, notes, papers, 1954-1970

Box 102

Folder 5

Race relations, miscellaneous, notes, papers, reprints, 1953-1969

Box 102

Folder 6

Race relations, miscellaneous, papers, 1962-1968

Box 102

Folder 7

Race relations, unidentified, "Chapter 15, Conclusions," nationalism in Iraq, manuscript, n.d.

Race relations, notes, n.d.

Box 102

Folder 9

Race relations, politics, notes, n.d.

Box 102

Folder 10

Ecology of institutions, notes, ca. 1935

Box 102

Folder 11

Institutions, notes, ca. 1930s

Box 102

Folder 12

Institutions, notes, n.d.

Box 102

Folder 13

"A Proposal for Study of the Dynamics of Rural Culture and Institutions," 1945

Box 103

Folder 1

"Work Careers," report, abstract, notes, 1954

Box 103

Folder 2

Professions, notes, 1930s-1940s

Box 103

Folder 3

Professions, control codes, notes, 1930s-1940s

Box 103

Folder 4

Professions, the client, notes, ca. 1940s

Box 103

Folder 5

Professions, natural history, notes, ca. 1942

Box 103

Folder 6

Professions, colleagueship, notes, ca. 1942

Box 103

Folder 7

Professions, notes, ca. 1949

Box 103

Folder 8

Professions, "Material for the Report of the Radcliffe-MGH Project," February 13, 1958

Box 103

Folder 9

Professions, "Freie Berufe," Sozialwissenschaften, notes, correspondence, 1956-1961

Box 103

Professions, technique and knowledge, notes, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 11

Professions, professions in literature, notes, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 12

Professions, communication and secrecy at work, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 13

Work and occupations, dirty work, notes, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 14

Voluntary associations, notes, 1942

Box 103

Folder 15

Social movements, notes, papers, correspondence, 1955-1961

Box 103

Folder 16

Social movements, conflict, politics, papers, notes, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 17

Definition of situation, notes, n.d.

Box 103

Folder 18

Education, notes, 1959

Box 103

Folder 19

Education, notes, 1971-1978

Box 104

Folder 1

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, manuscripts, 1970

Box 104

Folder 2

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, notes, newspaper clippings, 1971

Box 104

Folder 3

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, John Donovan, Life and ministry description, 1971

Box 104

Folder 4

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Sally Cassidy, Life and ministry, 1971

Box 104

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, Sally Cassidy and John Donovan, a. Authority and Anomie, 1971

Box 104

Folder 6

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, b. Celibacy, 1971

Box 104

Folder 7

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, c. Laity, 1971

Box 104

Folder 8

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, d. Age, manuscripts and Hughes, memoranda, 1971

Box 104

Folder 9

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, e. The Priest's Work, 1971

Box 104

Folder 10

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, Special Priestly Problems, f. Spirituality, 1971

Box 104

Folder 11

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, "Introduction," 1971

Box 104

Folder 12

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, "Conclusion," report draft, 1970, 1971

Box 104

Folder 13

American Priest Study, National Opinion Research Center, "An Evaluation of `American Priests, A Report of the National Opinion Research Center,'" prepared for the United States Catholic Conference by Hughes, Cassidy and Donovan, July 15, 1971

Box 104

Folder 14

American Priestly Study, miscellaneous manuscript, n.d.

Box 104

Folder 15-16

Miscellaneous notes, n.d.

Subseries 3: Note Cards, ca. 1920s-1930s

Box 105

Item 1: Industry and the community

Box 105

Item 2: Crowd and public

Item 3: Pullman and other model communities

Box 105

Item 4: Social institutions

Box 105

Item 5: History of anthropology

Box 105

Item 6: Durkheim

Box 105

Item 7: Social psychology

Box 105

Item 8: Survey

Box 105

Item 9: Economic manias

Box 105

Item 10: Miscellaneous

Box 106

Item 1: Miscellaneous class and seminar notes

Box 106

Item 2: French Canada

Box 107

Item 1: Miscellaneous

Subseries 4: Translations

Box 108

Folder 1

Durkheim, Emile, Division of Labor in Society, preface to second edition, n.d.

Box 108

Folder 2

Maunier, Rene, "The Diffusion of French Law in Algeria," in Independence, Convergence and Borrowing in Institutions, Thought and Art, 1937

Box 108

Folder 3

Mendes-France, P., "After the Congo, the Mali. All of Black Africa Is on the Boil," L'Express, August 25, 1960

Box 108

Folder 4

Schmid, M., Verfassung und Verwaltung der Deutschen Stadte, n.d.

Box 108

Folder 5

Simmel, Georg, lecture, n.d.

Box 108

Folder 6

Sombart, Werner, "The New Spirits," Chapter VII of Das Wirtschaftsleben Im Aeitalter Des Hochkapitalismus, Chapter VII, manuscript, 1927, typescript, 1976

Weber, Max, "Max Weber's Proposal for Sociological Study of Voluntary Associations ("Gesch‰ftsbericht"), 1940

Subseries 5: Book Reviews

Box 108

Folder 8

Authors A-L, 1926-1949

Box 108

Folder 9

Authors M-Y, 1926-1949

Box 108

Folder 10

1953-1963

Box 108

Folder 11

1964-1969, 1979

Box 108

Folder 12

Mayer, Martin, The Lawyers, 1968

Box 108

Folder 13

Patterson, Orlando, Ethnic Chauvinism, The Reactionary Impulse, n.d.

Box 108

Folder 14

Servan-Schreiber, Jean-Jacques, Le DÈfi Americain, 1968

Box 108

Folder 15

Weber, Marianne, Max Weber: The Biography, translated from the German and edited by Harry Zohn, notes and lecture notes on Max Weber, 1976-1978

Box 108

Folder 16

Comments from others on review of Marianne Weber's Max Weber: A Biography, 1976

Box 108

Folder 17

A History of Sociological Analysis, eds. Tom Bottomore & Robert Nisbett, 1979

Subseries 6: Manuscripts

Box 108

Folder 18

List of unpublished manuscripts by Hughes, 1970

Box 108

Folder 19

"Human Ecology," 1926

Box 108

Folder 20-21

Special articles and lectures, list, manuscripts, 1926-1961

Box 109

Folder 1

Action Catholique, memoranda, notes, 1942-1943, 1974

Box 109

Folder 2

Park, Robert, memorial service, eulogies, 1944

Box 109

Folder 3

Sketches for general articles, 1944-1948, 1963

Box 109

Folder 4

"Good People and Dirty Work," 1948-1963

Box 109

Folder 5

Race, unpublished manuscripts, lectures, 1948-1964

Box 109

Folder 6

Race and Culture: A Collection of The Writings of Robert E. Park, book contract, 1949

Box 109

Folder 7

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, Volumes 1-3, reviews, 1952-1956

Box 109

Folder 8

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1949

Box 109

Folder 9

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1950

Box 109

Folder 10

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1951

Box 109

Folder 11

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1952

Box 109

Folder 12

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1954

Box 109

Folder 13

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, correspondence, 1954-1957

Box 109

Folder 14

Collection of the Writings of Robert E. Park, manuscript material, 1951-1954

Box 109

Folder 15

Work, "Routine and Emergency," lecture, notes, 1950

Folder 16

"Bastard Institutions," lecture, November 26, 1951

Box 109

Folder 17

"Two Worlds," one act play, 1951

Box 109

Folder 18

"The Natural History of a Research Project: French Canada," paper, Society of Applied Anthropology, 1952

Box 109

Folder 19

"The Social Drama of Work," lecture, University of Kansas, December 4, 1952

Box 110

Folder 1

Education, manuscripts, lectures, 1952-1966

Box 110

Folder 2

Careers, unpublished manuscripts, lectures, notes, 1952-1967

Box 110

Folder 3

"Professional and Career Problems of Sociology," International Sociological Association, Liège Congress, August 24-September 1, 1953

Box 110

Folder 4

"Work Careers," report to the Work Conference, Kansas City Study of Adult Life, October 15, 1954

Box 110

Folder 5

Address, Naturalization Session, Conference on Race Relations, Honolulu, June 24, 1954

Box 110

Folder 6

"Selectivity and Discrimination in American Education or the New Equality," National Intercollegiate Conference on Selectivity and Discrimination in American Universities, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, March 26, 1955

Box 110

Folder 7

"Nature of Racial Frontiers," dedication of Park Hall, Fisk University, 1955

Box 110

Folder 8

"Improper Study of Man," 1955

Box 110

Folder 9

Address, inauguration of Dr. Samuel C. Kincheloe as President of Tougaloo Southern Christian College, October 20, 1956

"Occupations," 1957

Box 110

Folder 11

"Going Concerns: The Study of American Institutions," American Sociological Association, Washington, D. C., 1957

Box 110

Folder 12

American sociology, essays, 1958-1961

Box 110

Folder 13

Lipset-Riesman paper, 1959

Box 110

Folder 14

"Redfield Lecture," Anthropology 241, January 16, 1959

Box 110

Folder 15

"Age of the Consumer," ca. 1960

Box 110

Folder 16

"Quizzes and Licence," comment on the radio quiz scandal, 1960

Box 110

Folder 17

"Jane Addams Centennial," address, Delaware, Ohio, April 30, 1960

Box 110

Folder 18

Conference on Career Opportunities in Criminal Justice, Harvard Law School, July 17-21, 1961

Box 110

Folder 19

"Tarde's Psychologie ...conomique: An Unknown Classic by a Forgotten Sociologist," manuscript, notes, 1961

Box 110

Folder 20

"Going Concerns," Howard University lectures, correspondence, 1962

Box 110

Folder 21

E. Franklin Frazier, addresses and lectures about, 1962

Box 110

Folder 22

"The Negro in American Society," lecture, New School of New York, November 19, 1962

Box 110

Folder 23

"Talk Given to Freshman Seminars," Spring 1962

Box 111

"Race Relations and the Sociological Imagination," Presidential Address to the American Sociological Association, 1963

Box 111

Folder 2

"Race Relations and the Sociological Imagination," Presidential Address to the American Sociological Association, correspondence, 1963

Box 111

Folder 3

"Individual Belligerency and Collective Belligerency," American Sociological Association, Washington, D.C., August 1962, memorandum, 1963

Box 111

Folder 4

"Desires and Needs of Society," American Medical Association, 59th Annual Congress on Medical Education, February 3-4, 1963

Box 111

Folder 5

"Education and Culture of the Majority," Symposium on Library Functions in the Changing Metropolis, May 27-29, 1963

Box 111

Folder 6

"Is Education a Discipline?" 1963

Box 111

Folder 7

"Language and Society," Research Seminar on Sociolinguistics, Committee on Sociolinguistics of the Social Science Research Council, 1964

Box 111

Folder 8

"Paper on Canadian-American Relations Written for American Assembly, 1964"

Box 111

Folder 9

"French-Canada Still in Transition," lectures 1-3, 1965

Box 111

Folder 10

Professional Ethics in Time of Change," American Medical Association National Conference on Medical Ethics, March 4-5, 1966

Box 111

Folder 11

"Are the Clergy a Profession?" in The Church and Its Manpower Management, A Report of the First National Consultation on Church Personnel Policies and Practices, eds. Ross P. Scherer and Theodore O. Wedel, National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., 1966

Box 111

Folder 12

"Careers in Advanced Industrial Societies," International Congress of Psychology, Moscow, August 4-11, 1966

"The Passing of the Dual Society," notes on talk at the University of Mississippi, 1966

Box 111

Folder 14

"A Policeman's Lot Is Not a Happy One," August 7, 1966

Box 111

Folder 15

"Work and Leisure in Modern Society," Voice of America lecture, correspondence, notes, 1966-1967

Box 111

Folder 16

"Race and Language," lecture, Florida State University, January 19, 1967

Box 111

Folder 17

"Ernest Watson Burgess: The First Young Sociologist," January 1967

Box 111

Folder 18

"Regionalism in French-Canada," Centennial Seminar, UniversitÇ Laval, August 20-25, 1967

Box 111

Folder 19

"Quebec and the American Challenge," 1968

Box 111

Folder 20

"de Gaulle in Quebec: The Happening, the Word and the Exegesis," 1968

Box 111

Folder 21

"Involvement and Detachment," "Disjunction and Continuity," Siena Conference, Memphis, March 29-30, 1968

Box 111

Folder 22

"Is America by Nature a Violent Society?" draft, notes, 1963-1968

Box 111

Folder 23

"The Growth of an Institution: The Chicago Real Estate Board," author's note, 1969

Box 111

Folder 24

"The Humble and the Proud: The Comparative Study of Occupations," lecture, 1969

Box 111

Folder 25

"The Sociological Enterprise in Canada," Convocation speech, Queen's University, May 1969

Box 111

Folder 26

Selected papers of Everett C. Hughes, table of contents, 1970

Selected papers of Everett C. Hughes, notes, 1970

Box 111

Folder 28

The Sociological Eye, preface, 1970

Box 112

Folder 1

"Robert E. Park," The Dictionary of American Biography, manuscript, correspondence, 1969-1970

Box 112

Folder 2

"The Linguistic Division of Labor in Industrial and Urban Society," 1970

Box 112

Folder 3

McGill University convocation address, correspondence, memoranda, notes, June 5, 1970

Box 112

Folder 4

"Discrimination and Parity," February 1970

Box 112

Folder 5

"Otakar Machotka," eulogy, August 10, 1970

Box 112

Folder 6

"Women and Men," colloquium, Northwestern University, March 4, 1971

Box 112

Folder 7

"Higher Education and the Professions," second revised copy, Boston College, Sociology Department, September 1971

Box 112

Folder 8

"RenÈ LÈvesque and the Quebec Independence Movement," June 16, 1972

Box 112

Folder 9

"Colonies, Colonization, and Colonialism," notes, bibliography, correspondence, 1972

Box 112

Folder 10

"Neo-Feminism, an Essay on Woman's Work," essay, correspondence, memoranda, notes, 1973

Box 112

Folder 11

Obituaries, 1973-1979

Box 112

Folder 12

"Remarks to Be Made at the Retirement Dinner in Honor of Oswald Hall," correspondence, 1974

Heinrich B'll, notes, bibliography, memoranda, 1974-1979

Box 112

Folder 14

Rudolf Heberle, memoranda, 1976-1977

Box 112

Folder 15

"Problems in the Sociology of Work," Society for the Study of Social Problems, 1977

Box 112

Folder 16

"Introducing Howard S. Becker," March 14, 1977

Box 112

Folder 17

"Notes on the Teaching of Sociology for the Massachusetts Sociological Association," correspondence, notes, June 10-11, 1977

Box 112

Folder 18

Chronologisch Geordnetes Verzeichnis der Schriften von Max Weber, by unidentified author, memoranda, notes, 1979

Box 112

Folder 19

Growth of an Institution: The Chicago Real Estate Board, chapter IV, "Control and the Code," chapter VII, "The Roles of the Chicago Real Estate Board, The Policy and the Code," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 20

Growth of an Institution: The Chicago Real Estate Board, "The Earmarks of an Institution," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 21

"The Mendicant Salesman," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 22

"The Executive Secretary," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 23

"New Peoples," notes, n.d.

Box 112

Folder 24

Foreword to Prescription for Leadership by Stephen J. Miller, 1969

Box 112

Folder 25

"Institutional Office and Personal Career," notes, n.d.

Box 112

Folder 26

"Careers," n.d.

Folder 27

"Dilemmas and Contradictions of Status," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 28

"Queries Concerning Industry and Society Growing Out of Study of Ethnic Relations in Industry," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 29

Afterword to Profile of Catholic Colleges, by Andrew Greeley, n.d.

Box 112

Folder 30

"Faculty and Administrators: Some Observations," n.d.

Box 112

Folder 31

"Comment on Lieberson's Paper 'How Can We Describe the Incidence and Distribution of Bilingualism?'" n.d.

Subseries 7: Publishing Correspondence

Box 113

Folder 1

Chicago Real Estate Board, 1928-1929

Box 113

Folder 2

Barnes and Noble, 1935-1947

Box 113

Folder 3

Reviews of Hughes publications, 1943-1945, 1954

Box 113

Folder 4

Reviews of Hughes publications, 1946, 1960

Box 113

Folder 5

Publishing contracts, 1952-1963

Box 113

Folder 6

Where Peoples Meet, Free Press, reviews, 1953-1956

Box 113

Folder 7

American Journal of Sociology Reader, 1958-1967

Box 113

Folder 8

Man and His Work, Free Press, reviews, 1957-1959

Box 113

Folder 9

French Canada in Transition, new paperback edition, manuscripts, 1962-1963

Folder 10

Requests to reprint, 1962-1977

Box 113

Folder 11

"Desires and Needs of Society," reprint requests, 1963

Box 113

Folder 12

Charles Scribner's Sons, 1964

Box 113

Folder 13

Publicity, 1964-1968, 1976

Box 113

Folder 14

Requests for papers to be written, 1965-1967

Box 113

Folder 15

Making the Grade, proofs, 1968

Box 113

Folder 16

French Canada in Transition, 1968

Box 113

Folder 17

Bobbs-Merrill Company, Inc., 1968-1969

Box 113

Folder 18

Chicago Real Estate Board, Arno Press, memo, 1968-1980

Box 113

Folder 19

Royalty Statements, 1971-1979

Box 113

Folder 20

French Canada in Transition, 1972 edition, 1972-1974

Box 113

Folder 21

Greenwood Press, Inc., 1980

Subseries 8: Publications

Box 114

Folder 1

Book reviews, American Journal of Sociology, American Sociological Review, Comparative Studies, 1924-1965

Box 114

Folder 2

Book reviews, galleys, 1944-1950

Book reviews, 1951-1974

Box 114

Folder 4

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1920s

Box 114

Folder 5

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1930s

Box 114

Folder 6

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1940s

Box 114

Folder 7

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1950s

Box 114

Folder 8

Hughes, Everett C., Buford H. Junker, Ray L. Gold, and Dorothy Kittel, Cases on Field Work, For Private Circulation Only, University of Chicago, October 1, 1952

Box 114

Folder 9

"How Colleges Differ," Planning College Policy for the Critical Decade Ahead (New York: College Entrance Examination Board, 1958)

Box 115

Folder 1

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1960s

Box 115

Folder 2

Reprints of articles and introductions, 1970s

Series V: French Canada Studies

Series V, French Canada Studies, has been arranged into two subseries: (1) General, and (2) Study of the Careers and Career Aspirations of Young Canadians, 1965. The first subseries consists of notes, memoranda, papers by and about others in Canada, as well as collections of Canadian newspaper clippings from the early 1930s to the 1970s documenting topics such as French Canada during World War II. The arrangement of the files is chronological. These files were generated during the many visits to Canada Hughes made after he left in 1938 to teach at the University of Chicago. As can be seen from the material, Hughes closely watched the many manifestations of ethnic conflict between French and English speakers in Canada.

Subseries 2, "Study of the Careers and Career Aspirations of Young Canadians, Some of French and Some of Other Backgrounds," was a study initiated by Canada's Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism with the additional support of McGill University and the UniversitÈ de MontrÈal. Hughes carried out his study in 1965. Students from both universities were recruited to assist in the field. The subseries has been subdivided into: administration and research data. The administrative material consists of correspondence with both administrators of the project and researchers. Project proposals, reports, studies of a similar nature, and

memoranda by Hughes and the research team are in this group. The final report to the Commission, "Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White-Collar Occupations," was never published. This research data subseries contains the interviews done in the field by the project. They include interviews with individuals working in various professions carried out in 1965. They are arranged by profession or by corporation that defined profession such as Bell Telephone.

Subseries 1: General

Box 115

Folder 3

Colonization, notes, newspaper clipping, 1927

Box 115

Folder 4

Mass marriage, Quebec, notes, photographs, 1939

Box 115

Folder 5

Drummondville, St. Hyacinthe fire, memoranda, January 1938

Box 115

Folder 6

Quebec diary, September 1942-March 1943

Box 115

Folder 7

Rockefeller Foundation, John Marshall, correspondence, 1941-1942

Box 115

Folder 8

Rockefeller Foundation, John Marshall, Georges-Henri LÈvesque, correspondence, Hughes memoranda, report, 1943-1944

Box 115

Folder 9

Rockefeller Foundation, Hughes memorandum, notes, 1943

Box 115

Folder 10

Rockefeller Foundation, Humanities Division, Conference of March 20-21, 1942, report, critical bibliography, New York, 1942

Box 115

Folder 11

"Action Catholique and Nationalism," mimeograph, ca. 1942

Box 115

Folder 12

Canada at War, Director of Public Information, Ottawa, pamphlets, news releases, 1941-1942

Box 115

Folder 13

Canada at War, newspaper clippings, pamphlets, 1940-1943

Folder 1-3

Canada at War, notes, newspaper clippings, 1941-1942 (3)

Box 116

Folder 4

Canada at War, free speech, newspaper clippings, tear sheets, 1939

Box 116

Folder 5

Canada at War, propaganda, newspaper clippings, 1940

Box 116

Folder 6

French-Canada and the War, pamphlets, 1942-1944

Box 116

Folder 7

French-Canada and the War, correspondence, newspaper clippings, 1940-1943

Box 116

Folder 8

French-Canada and the War, French-Canada is doing its part, conscription unnecessary, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 9

French-Canada and the War, youth at war, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 10

French-Canada and the War, women at war, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 11

French-Canada and the War, heritage and culture, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 12

French-Canada and the War, war heroes, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 13

French-Canada and the War, war work, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 14

French-Canada and the War, trials and misdemeanors, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 15

French-Canada and the War, unity, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1941

Box 116

Folder 16

French-Canada and the War, Anglo-French ill will, notes, Canadian newspaper clippings, "War and French-English Relations in Canada," typescript, 1941

French-Canada and the War, account of night in Drummondville to find deserters from the army, Canadian newspaper clippings, February 1945

Box 116

Folder 18

United States-Canada relations, "The relations between Canada and the United States...," manuscript, "Cultural Relations of Canada and the U.S.," by S. Delbert Clark, student paper, Hughes memoranda, notes, 1934-1939

Box 116

Folder 19

United States-Canada relations, visiting lectures in Illinois, correspondence, pamphlets, lecture notes, 1941-1942

Box 116

Folder 20

United States-Canada relations, The American Challenge by Jean-Jacques Servan-Schreiber, book review by Hughes, notes, newspaper clippings, 1968

Box 117

Folder 1

"Industrialization of Quebec," manuscript, notes, Quebec symposium [1952]

Box 117

Folder 2

Ralph Piddington, "A Genealogical Study of French-Canadian Kinship," mimeographed manuscript, 1957

Box 117

Folder 3

Jacques Brazeau, "Professor Jacques Brazeau on Quebec's Emerging Middle Class," Canadian Business, 1963

Box 117

Folder 4

New Movement, correspondence, notes, 1963

Box 117

Folder 5

Business, notes, ca. 1964

Box 117

Folder 6

Gerard Fortin, "Le Milieu Rural et son ...volution," mimeographed manuscript, 1965

Box 117

Folder 7

Quebec's educational system, Margaret Westley, statistics, notes, memoranda, 1965

Box 117

Folder 8

Proposal for McGill University, correspondence, proposal, 1965

Box 117

Folder 9

Clippings about Hughes, Montreal Gazette, 1965

Bi-lingualism vs. Uniculturalism vs. Uniculturalism, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 11

Changes in careers, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 12

Colleges classique, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 13

Coops organizations for collective action, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 14

Economic policies and conditions, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 15

Extremism, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 16

FrËre Lahaie et Hitler, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 17

Immigration and emigration, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 18

Labor, syndicalism, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 19

Laicism vs. clericalism, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 20

L'...tat du Quebec, proposals and debates concerning separatism, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 21

May 24 and other street demonstrations, violence, newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 22

Miscellaneous, newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 23

Politics, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 24

St. Jean Baptiste Society, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Folder 25

Ties with French areas abroad, newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 26

Use of symbols, flag, Queen, Canadian newspaper clippings, 1965

Box 117

Folder 27

French Canada monograph, notes, summer 1967

Box 117

Folder 28

de Gaulle visit to Canada, notes on newspaper accounts, 1967

Box 118

Folder 1

Higher and professional education, newspaper clippings, notes, memoranda, 1965-1967

Box 118

Folder 2

Premier RenÈ Lèvesque, newspaper clippings, handbill, 1976, 1978

Box 118

Folder 3

Carlton University, Ottawa, seminar, "Action Catholique and Nationalism," March 17, 1978

Box 118

Folder 4

Miscellaneous notes, 1925, 1963-1967

Box 118

Folder 5

Book list, n.d.

Box 118

Folder 6

"...cole des Sciences Sociales," manuscript, n.d.

Box 118

Folder 7

Jacques Dofny et Muriel Garon-Audy, "MobilitÈs professionnelles au QuÈbec," Sociologie et SociÈtÈs, reprint, n.d.

Box 118

Folder 8

Symbols of Canada, mimeograph, n.d.

Box 118

Folder 9

memoranda, 1963

Box 118

Folder 10

memoranda, 1964

Box 118

```
memoranda, 1965
Box 118
Folder 12
  memoranda, 1966
Box 118
Folder 13
  memoranda, 1967
Box 118
Folder 14
  memoranda, 1968
Box 118
Folder 15
  memoranda, 1970
Box 118
Folder 16
  memoranda, Canada crisis, kidnapping, newspaper clippings, 1970
Box 118
Folder 17
  memoranda, 1971
Box 118
Folder 18
  memoranda, RenÈ LÈvesque, 1972
Box 118
Folder 19
  memoranda, 1974
Box 118
Folder 20
  memoranda, 1977
Box 118
Folder 21
  memoranda, review of Dangerous Delusions by Douglas H. Fullerton, 1978
Box 118
Folder 22
  memoranda, 1979
```

Subseries 2: Study of the Careers and Career Aspirations of Young Canadians, 1965

Sub-subseries 1: Administration

memoranda, 1980

Box 119

Box 118 Folder 23

Folder 1

Proposals of those preparing briefs for the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, 1963

Folder 2

Hughes proposals, 1963-1965

Box 119

Folder 3-4

Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, public documents, reports, 1963-1964

Box 119

Folder 5

Budget, 1965

Box 119

Folder 6

Interim report, correspondence, April 21, 1965

Box 119

Folder 7

Brief report of Project on Careers, September 8, 1965

Box 119

Folder 8

"Preliminary memorandum submitted to the research division of the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism in February, 1966," mimeograph

Box 119

Folder 9

"Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White-Collar Occupations," final report to the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, draft, 1966

Box 119

Folder 10

"Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White-Collar Occupations," final report to the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, original, Introduction to Chapter 5, July 1966

Box 119

Folder 11

"Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White-Collar Occupations," final report to the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, Chapter 7 to Conclusion, July 1966

Box 119

Folder 12

"Career Patterns of Young Montrealers in Certain White-Collar Occupations," final report to the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism, June 1966

Box 120

Folder 1

Oliver, Michael, "Research Programme of the Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism," Gray lecture, March 2, 1965

Box 120

Folder 2

Correspondence, personnel for the project, 1963-1965

Correspondence, McGill University, Laurier L. LaPierre, Aileen Ross, 1963-1965

Box 120

Folder 4

Correspondence, 1964

Box 120

Folder 5

Correspondence, 1965

Box 120

Folder 6

Correspondence, 1966

Box 120

Folder 7

Correspondence, 1967-1968

Box 120

Folder 8-10

Hughes, research material, notes, memoranda, 1965

Box 120

Folder 11

Hughes, research material, notes, memoranda, 1966-1967, n.d.

Box 120

Folder 12

Bibliography, n.d.

Box 120

Folder 13

Chiasson, HÈlËne, correspondence, rÈsumÈ, 1964-1965

Box 120

Folder 14

Dermine, Anne-Marie, correspondence, reports, 1965-1967

Box 120

Folder 15

Filotas, George, correspondence, notes, 1965

Box 120

Folder 16

Gauthier, Pierre, correspondence, notes, reports, 1965-1966

Box 121

Folder 1

Lamontagne, Jacques, correspondence, notes, reports, 1965-1966

Box 121

Folder 2

Robert, Nicole, correspondence, notes, 1965

Box 121

Folder 3

Westley, Margaret, correspondence, reports, 1964-1967

Box 121

Williamson, Kenneth, correspondence, interview report, 1965

Box 121

Folder 5

Canadian census occupations, 1961

Box 121

Folder 6

General interview techniques and problems

Box 121

Folder 7

Meetings of research team, May-July 1965 [French]

Box 121

Folder 8

Tables, charts and forms

Box 121

Folder 9

Letters for interviews [English]

Box 121

Folder 10

Letters for interviews [French]

Box 121

Folder 11

Sample interview and chart [English]

Box 121

Folder 12

Sample interview and chart [French]

Box 121

Folder 13

Instructions for interviewers, instructions for using life history chart [English]

Box 121

Folder 14

Instructions for interviewers, instructions for using life history chart[French]

Sub-subseries 2: Research Data

Box 121

Folder 15

Bell Telephone Company of Canada, "Eastern Region Language Skill , Non-Management," April 1965

Box 121

Folder 16

Bell Telephone Company of Canada, correspondence, lists of interviewees, notes, memoranda

Box 121

Folder 17-19

Bell Telephone Company of Canada, interviews

Box 122

Bell Telephone Company of Canada, reports by interviewers

Box 122

Folder 2

Imperial Tobacco, correspondence, lists of interviewees, notes, memoranda, reports

Box 122

Folder 3-4

Imperial Tobacco, interviews

Box 122

Folder 5

McGill University, Graduate School of Nursing, correspondence, lists of interviewees, notes, memoranda, reports

Box 122

Folder 6-7

McGill University, interviews

Box 122

Folder 8

Medical professions, statistics, tables

Box 122

Folder 9

Medical professions, correspondence, memoranda, notes, autobiographical profiles

Box 122

Folder 10

Medical professions, interviews

Box 123

Folder 1

Medical professions, interviews, reports

Box 123

Folder 2

Bilingual secretaries, correspondence, lists of interviewees, notes, memoranda, reports

Box 123

Folder 3-4

Bilingual secretaries, interviews

Box 123

Folder 5

Creative workers of the mass media, correspondence, memoranda, reports, pilot interview

Box 123

Folder 6-7

Creative workers of the mass media, interviews

Box 123

Folder 8

Union officers studying at the Labor College, memoranda, lists of students, interviews

Box 123

Folder 9

Union officers studying at the Labor College, interviews

Box 124

Union officers studying at the Labor College, interviews

Box 124

Folder 2

Careers of leaders of a social movement, La Jeunesse ...tudiante Catholique (J.E.C.), memoranda, notes, interviews, reports, list of interviewees

Box 124

Folder 3

Careers of leaders of a social movement, interviews

Box 124

Folder 4

Teachers, students of the Programme for B.A. for adults at UniversitÈ de MontrÈal, memoranda, notes, reports, lists of interviewees

Box 124

Folder 5-6

Teachers, interviews

Box 124

Folder 7

New professions, memoranda, notes, reports

Box 124

Folder 8-9

New professions, interviews

Box 124

Folder 10

MÈres de famille, correspondence, memoranda, interview, report

Box 125

Folder 1

MËres de famille, interviews

Box 125

Folder 2

Association d'hommes d'affaires et de professionnels, Tribune ...conomique et Sociale du QuÈbec (TESQ), interviews, report

Box 125

Folder 3

Mouvements paraprofessionelles, interviews by Jacques Lamontagne

Box 125

Folder 4

Reports by categories

Box 125

Folder 5-6

Career pattern charts

Box 125

Folder 7

Vital statistics of project

Series VI: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies

The Kansas City and University of Chicago connection was already established through the Kansas City Study of Adult Life. This work was done under the direction of Robert J. Havighurst and the University of Chicago's Committee on Human Development. It was supported by the Carnegie Corporation and Community Studies, Inc., a research body financed by several local trusts of Kansas City. Everett Hughes had become affiliated with the Committee on Human Development in the 1950s and he began talking to Dr. Dimond of the University of Kansas Medical School about a study of specialization in medical schools in 1952. The pilot study was underway by the fall of 1955 and was conducted by Howard S. Becker. Most of this team, Becker, Geer, and Hughes, moved directly into another study of undergraduates at the University of Kansas, and the final publication for this study was Making the Grade, 1968. Because the completion of one study was taking place while the other study was getting underway, and because the records of the two studies were inter-filed, it seemed appropriate to keep these groups together.

Subseries VI has been divided into four subseries: (1) Administration, (2) Articles and Publications, (3) Research Data, and (4) Related Studies. All these subseries are arranged chronologically. Hughes supervised these studies for the most part long distance from both the University of Chicago and Brandeis University, so there is a wealth of reports and memoranda that fall into the category of correspondence. The correspondence with Community Studies Inc., which holds correspondence with both Howard S. Becker and Blanche Geer. Hughes did conduct interviews and manage the projects on site during some parts of 1959 and 1961. The rest of the field work on record in this collection was done by Howard S. Becker, Blanche Geer, Marsh Ray, and Rue Bucher.

Subseries 1: Administration

Box 125

Folder 8

Medical sociology, reprints, 1935-1952

Box 125

Folder 9

Correspondence, Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1958-1960

Box 125

Folder 10

Correspondence, Carnegie Corporation of New York, project expenditures, 1960-1961

Box 125

Folder 11

Correspondence, University of Kansas, Franklin D. Murphy, Chancellor, 1958

Box 125

Folder 12

Correspondence, University of Kansas, George R. Waggoner, Dean, College of Arts and Sciences, 1958-1961

Box 125

Folder 13

Correspondence, University of Kansas, Carroll D. Clark, Chairman, Department of Sociology, 1958-1961

Folder 1

Correspondence, Community Studies, Inc., memoranda, 1958-1961

Box 126

Folder 2

Correspondence, primarily concerning funding, memoranda, 1956-1967

Box 126

Folder 3

Correspondence, primarily concerning funding, memoranda, 1957-1959

Box 126

Folder 4

Correspondence, primarily concerning funding, 1960

Box 126

Folder 5

Correspondence, primarily concerning visits to Kansas, 1961

Box 126

Folder 6

Project proposals, initial meetings, 1952-1956

Box 126

Folder 7

Project Proposals, notes, manuscripts, 1957-1959

Box 126

Folder 8

Becker, Howard S., Blanche Geer, David Riesman, correspondence, memoranda, 1955-1957

Box 126

Folder 9

Becker, Howard S., Blanche Geer, David Riesman, correspondence, memoranda, 1958

Box 126

Folder 10

Geer, reports, 1959

Box 126

Folder 11

Becker, Geer, Hughes, correspondence, memoranda, 1961

Box 126

Folder 12

Hughes, miscellaneous notes and research material, 1957-1960

Subseries 2: Articles and Publications

Box 127

Folder 1

Becker, Howard S., "Some Notes on the Concept of Commitment," paper, Midwest Sociological Society, April 1959

Box 127

Becker, Howard S., "The Transmission of Social Science Results: The Case of the Kansas University Medical Faculty," confidential report, n.d.

Box 127

Folder 3

Becker, Howard S., "Social-Class Variations in the Teacher-Pupil Relationship," n.d.

Box 127

Folder 4

Becker, Geer, "A Method for Analyzing Group Perspectives from Field Work Data," rough draft, January 1959

Box 127

Folder 5

Becker, Geer, Hughes, "Student Culture and Academic Effort," n.d.

Box 127

Folder 6

Becker, Geer, Ray, "Family and Campus," 1960

Box 127

Folder 7

Becker, "Grade Point Average and College Life," 1960

Box 127

Folder 8

Hughes, Stephens Lectures, galley proofs, notes, correspondence, 1958-1959

Box 127

Folder 9

Hughes, "Stresses and Strains in a Medical School," paper, 1957

Box 127

Folder 10

Hughes, "General Ideas on the Medical Faculty," notes, paper, ca. 1959

Box 127

Folder 11

Becker, Geer, Hughes, Strauss, Boys in White, correspondence, 1960

Box 127

Folder 12-13

Becker, Geer, drafts, notes, 1960

Subseries 3: Research Data

Box 127

Folder 14

Faculty seminars, field reports, 1957

Box 127

Folder 15

Faculty seminars, field reports, 1957-1958

Box 127

Folder 16

Hughes, notes, 1955

Box 127

Hughes, "The Faculty," notes, related research material, ca. 1956-1957 **Box 127** Folder 18 Hughes, faculty, notes, related research material, 1956-1959 **Box 128** Folder 1 Hughes, faculty morale, memorandum, notes, reports, 1959 **Box 128** Folder 2 Hughes, interview schedule, notes, 1956 **Box 128** Folder 3 Hughes, faculty interviews, April 1956 **Box 128** Folder 4 Hughes, faculty interviews, October-December 1956 **Box 128** Folder 5 Hughes, faculty interviews, March-July 1957 **Box 128** Folder 6 Hughes, faculty interviews, surgery, anesthesiology, urology, 1956 **Box 128** Folder 7 Hughes, faculty interviews, otorhinolaringology, psychiatry, neurology, 1956-1957 **Box 128** Folder 8 Hughes, faculty interviews, pediatrics, 1956-1957 **Box 128** Folder 9 Hughes, faculty interviews, obstetrics and gynecology, 1956 **Box 128** Folder 10 Hughes, faculty interviews, pathology, pharmacology, microbiology, 1956-1957 **Box 128** Folder 11 Hughes, field notes, 1958 **Box 128**

Folder 12-13

Hughes, field notes, September-December 1959

Box 128

Folder 14

Hughes, field notes, 1960

Box 128

Folder 15-16

Hughes, field notes, 1961

Folder 1

Hughes, field notes, 1962

Box 129

Folder 2

Bucher, Rue, faculty, medical specialties, field reports, ca. 1955-1957

Box 129

Folder 3

Becker, Geer, faculty interview, 1957

Box 129

Folder 4

Becker, Geer, Strauss, "Index to Field Notes for the Clinical Years," volume 1, 1955-1956

Box 129

Folder 5

Becker, Geer, Strauss, "Index to Field Notes for the Clinical Years," volume 2, 1956

Box 129

Folder 6

Becker, Howard S., field notes, January-April 1960

Box 129

Folder 7

Becker, Howard S., field notes, April-June 1960

Box 129

Folder 8

Becker, Howard S., field notes, September-October 1960

Box 129

Folder 9

Becker, Howard S., field notes, October-December 1960

Box 130

Folder 1

Becker, Howard S., field notes, January-February 1961

Box 130

Folder 2

Becker, Howard S., field notes, March-May 1961

Box 130

Folder 3

Becker, Howard S., field notes, April-May 1961

Box 130

Folder 4-6

Becker, Howard S., index to field notes, 1959-1961

Box 130

Folder 7

Geer, Blanche, memoranda, 1958-1962

Box 131

Folder 1

Geer, Blanche, field notes, 1959

Geer, Blanche, field notes, January-September 1960

Box 131

Folder 3

Geer, Blanche, field notes, September-October 1960

Box 131

Folder 4

Geer, Blanche, field notes, October-November 1960

Box 131

Folder 5

Geer, Blanche, field notes, November-December 1960

Box 131

Folder 6

Geer, Blanche, field notes, January-February 1961

Box 131

Folder 7

Geer, Blanche, field notes, February-March 1961

Box 132

Folder 1

Geer, Blanche, field notes, March-April 1961

Box 132

Folder 2

Geer, Blanche, field notes, May-June 1961

Box 132

Folder 3-5

Geer, Blanche, index to field notes, 1959-1960

Box 132

Folder 6

Geer, Blanche, memoranda, tables, October 1961

Box 132

Folder 7

Ray, Marsh, field notes, January-March 1960

Box 132

Folder 8

Ray, Marsh, field notes, April-July 1960

Box 132

Folder 9

Ray, Marsh, field notes, July-October 1960

Box 133

Folder 1

Ray, Marsh, field notes, October-December 1960

Box 133

Folder 2

Ray, Marsh, field notes, January-February 1961

Box 133

Ray, Marsh, field notes, March-May 1961

Box 133

Folder 4

Ray, Marsh, confidential index to field notes, 1959-1961

Box 133

Folder 5

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, September 1959

Box 133

Folder 6

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, October 1959

Box 133

Folder 7

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, November 1959

Box 133

Folder 8

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, December 1959

Box 133

Folder 9

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, January 1960

Box 133

Folder 10

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, February 1960

Box 134

Folder 1

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, March 1960

Box 134

Folder 2

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, April 1960

Box 134

Folder 3

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, May 1960

Box 134

Folder 4

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, June, September 1960

Box 134

Folder 5

Ray, Marsh, index to field notes, October 1960

Box 134

Folder 6

Hughes, Becker, Geer, field notes, memorandum, papers, 1964

Box 134

Folder 7-9

Miller, Stephen J., field notes, correspondence, memorandum, papers, 1964

Box 135

Folder 1-3

Miller, Stephen J., field notes, correspondence, memorandum, papers, 1964

Subseries 4: Related Studies

Box 135

Folder 4

National Opinion Research Center, "The Intern Looks at the Army, Report of an Exploratory Survey Conducted in 34 Hospitals," 1947

Box 135

Folder 5

National Opinion Research Center, "Studies in Medical Education," 1959

Box 135

Folder 6

Columbia University Project, correspondence, memoranda, 1954-1956

Box 135

Folder 7

New, Peter, "Student Cultures and Student Careers in Small, Non-elite Colleges," research proposal, 1959

Box 135

Folder 8

Riesman, David, and Christopher Jencks, "A Vignette of San Francisco State College, " 1960

Box 135

Folder 9

Medicine, papers, manuscripts, ca. 1955

Box 135

Folder 10

Education, papers, proposals, ca. 1959

Box 135

Folder 11

Papers, reprints, 1957-1961

Series VII: Helen MacGill Hughes (1903-1992)

Helen MacGill graduated with a double degree in Economics and German from the University of British Columbia. On hearing a lecture by Winifred Raushenbush on Chinatown in Vancouver and then speaking with Robert Park, who persuaded her to come to the University of Chicago and study sociology under a Laura Spelman Rockefeller Fellowship, Ms. MacGill came to the University in 1925. Here she met and married Everett Hughes in 1927. Helen was able to complete her Ph.D. in 1937 under the direction of Robert Park. The next year Helen and Everett came back to the University of Chicago when Everett received an assistant professorship.

World War II soon began and with the shortage of the usual male graduate students to fill the position of editorial assistant at the American Journal of Sociology, Herbert Blumer offered Helen Hughes the job. She worked as an editor for the American Journal of Sociology for 17 years from 1944 until 1961, when she and Everett moved to Boston for Everett to take a post at Brandeis University in 1961.

The only substantive files of her work are from her editorship of a study, The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972: Report to the American Sociological Association of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Status of Women in the Profession.

Please refer to the Audio-Visual series to find a microfilmed manuscript of The Fantastic Lodge: The Autobiography of a Girl Addict. This monograph was published in 1961. Helen MacGill edited this work and Howard S. Becker made the recordings on which the text is based.

Box 136

Folder 1

Vitae, bibliographies, 1975

Box 136

Folder 2

"Land Values as an Ecological Factor in the Community of South Chicago," University of Chicago, master's thesis, 1927

Box 136

Folder 3

"The Newspaper," Canadian newspaper clippings, notes, 1927-1928

Box 136

Folder 4

Correspondence, 1930-1939

Box 136

Folder 5

Race relations, note, 1968

Box 136

Folder 6

"Eulogy for Margaret Park Redfield," manuscript, 1977

Box 136

Folder 7

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," pamphlet, 1973

Box 136

Folder 8

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," "Introduction," Chapter 1, draft, n.d.

Box 136

Folder 9

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," Chapter 2, draft, n.d.

Box 136

Folder 10

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," Chapter 3, draft, n.d.

Box 136

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," Chapter 4, draft, n.d.

Box 136

Folder 12

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," Chapters, 5, 7, References, draft, n.d.

Box 136

Folder 13

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," Chapter 6, draft, n.d.

Box 137

Folder 1-2

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," tables, n.d.

Box 137

Folder 3-4

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," full draft, n.d.

Box 137

Folder 5

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," correspondence, 1972

Box 137

Folder 6

Helen MacGill Hughes, ed. "The Status of Women in Sociology, 1968-1972," correspondence, 1973

Box 137

Folder 7-8

Other studies on women in academic fields, 1971-1972

Box 137

Folder 9

Milofsky, Carl, "Good People and Dirty Work Revisited: The Diffusion of Responsibility in School Psychology," manuscript, 1978

Box 137

Folder 10

Weiss, Robert, "Third Meeting at Stockbridge School," manuscript, 1969,

Series VIII: Audio-Visual Materials

Series VIII contains reel-to-reel and cassette tapes that consist of lectures, dictated letters, and memoranda. The single roll of microfilm was made in 1960 by Helen MacGill Hughes of the manuscript prepared for Fantastic Lodge: The Autobiography of a Girl Drug Addict (1961). Hughes dictated many of his letters and memoranda on to dictadisks for transcription by a secretary. The dictadisk subseries is divided into dictadisks without transcripts and dictadisks with transcripts. The arrangement of these sub subseries mirrors the organization of the entire collection.

The reel-to-reel and cassette tapes as well as the microfilm in this series are restricted due to their fragile condition or need for special equipment.

Subseries 1: Reel-to-reel, 7"

Box 138

Folder 1-7

Brandeis University, Sociology 118a, "Social Institutions," lectures, October 1961-December 1961

Box 138

Folder 8-12

Brandeis University, Sociology 227a, "Seminar on Occupations," lectures, October 1964-November 1964

Box 139

Folder 1-5

Brandeis University, Sociology 227a, "Seminar on Occupations," lectures, November 1964-January 1965

Box 139

Folder 6

Meeting at the Statler Hilton, August 27, 1963

Box 139

Folder 7

Side 1: Cayton on Hughes talk, October 23, 1963; Side 2: Hughes, Presidential Address, August 1963

• This item has been reformatted for access.

Box 139

Folder 8

Horace Cayton, "Beyond the Black Metropolis," about Dick Wright, Robert Park and Louis Wirth, November 4, 1963

Box 139

Folder 9

Speech on race relations at meeting of the Eastern Region of the Sociological Society, 1969

Box 139

Folder 10

Memo on mobility of colleges, n.d.

Box 139

Folder 11

Correspondence, n.d.

Box 139

Folder 12

Discussion, n.d.

Subseries 2: Reel-to-reel, 3"

Box 140

Folder 1-4

Correspondence, n.d.

Folder 5

Notes on the clothing of women in Florence, memorandum, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 6

Memo about talk given on professions, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 7

Memo about parents not understanding their children's choice of profession, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 8

Notes on education, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 9

unidentified; unintelligible, n.d.

Subseries 3: Microfilm

Box 140

Folder 10

The Fantastic Lodge: the Autobiography of a Girl Addict, manuscript, correspondence, 1960

Subseries 4: Cassettes

Box 140

Folder 11

Sociology in Canada, memorandum, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 12

Field work in Canada, memorandum, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 13

Thoughts on the referendum to separate Quebec from Canada, memorandum, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 14

Memories of Sidney Spivak, memorandum, n.d.

Box 140

Folder 15

Thoughts on the relationship between languages, races, nations and states, memorandum, September 23, 1977

Box 140

Folder 16

unidentified, broken tape, n.d.

Subseries 5: Dictadisks without transcripts

Sub-subseries 1: Correspondence

Folder 1

- American Medical Association, November 1966
- American Sociological Association, n.d.
- B, general, C. D. Bryant, October 1969
- Brandeis University, sit-ins, 1969
- Brandeis University, Department of Sociology, April 1970
- Bramson, Leon, n.d.
- Burgess, Ernest W., n.d.
- C, general, Joseph M. Cronin, March 1970
- C, general, Mickey K. Clampit, March 1970
- Daedalus, general, 1964-1965
- Evans, Thomas C., November 1969
- Evans, Thomas C., May 1970
- Foote, Nelson N., January 1970
- Geer, Blanche, June 1970
- Goffman, Erving, December 1978
- J, general, n.d.
- K, general, Judith Kramer, June 1970
- LaPierre and Olivier, n.d.

Box 141

Folder 2

- Lee, Shu-Ching, December 1969
- M, general, Mackey, William F., June 1970
- Reisman, David, [1969]
- S, general, n.d.
- S, general, comments on Alice Stewart's thesis, October 1969
- Thorne, Barrie, n.d.
- University of Toronto, n.d.
- University of Washington, Robert E. L. Varis, n.d.
- W, general, Dennis Wrong, n.d.

Sub-subseries 2: Course WorkóStudent Work

Box 141

Folder 3

Laurin, Nicole, n.d.

Sub-subseries 3: Writings and Research

Box 141

- Conversation with BrÈton, n.d.
- Conversation with Craig, June 1965
- Conversation with Dufresne, n.d.
- Conversation with Hallen, 1968
- Foundation Man project, notes, 1968
- Ryan, C., July 1965

- Medicine in Quebec, letter to Professor Lewis Killian, n.d.
- "MÈmoir de M. Hughes au sujet de la situation de Canada au moment actuel," September 1965
- Canadian Convocation talks, May-June, 1969
- Research material, race relations in Europe, memorandum, 1969
- Memorial to Ernest Burgess, n.d.
- Juneau, July 13, n.d.
- "Town-Gown in the Professor," n.d.
- Trudeau, CollËge des mÈdicins, July 28, n.d.
- Memoranda, September 1965
- Memorandum, March 14, n.d.
- Memoranda, June 10, 11, n.d.
- Confidential memo, n.d.
- Notes, n.d.
- Unidentified, n.d.

Sub-subseries 4: French Canada Studies--Royal Commission on Bilingualism and Biculturalism

Box 141

Folder 5

- Administration, Pierre Gauthier (2)
- Administration, personnel, correspondence, 1964
- Administration, report, September 8, 1965
- Administration, Margaret Westley, 1965 (3)
- Administration, Margaret Westley, SÈguin, McGill University
- Memorandum, May 6, 1965
- Memorandum, n.d.
- Imperial Tobacco, memorandum, ca. 1965
- Labour College, memorandum, ca. 1965

Sub-subseries 5: University of Kansas Medical and General Education Studies

Box 141

Folder 6

- Interviews with Cadieux and Hall, ca. 1960
- Geer, Blanche, correspondence, 1960

Subseries 6: Dictadisks with transcripts

Box 141

Folder 7

- Japan and Korea trip, July 16-20, 1962
- Japan, July 21-28, 1962
- Japan, July 29-August 1, 1962
- Japan, August 3-7, 1962
- Japan, August 8, 1962

- Japan, August 10-11, 1962
- Japan, August 14-21, 1962
- Third World Conference on Medical Education, New Delhi, India, November 1966
- Sociological meeting, Tougaloo, Mississippi, March 1964
- Confidential notes on Boston College, October 15, December 8, 1968
- Notes on the University of Alabama, Tuscaloosa, November 1968
- Visit to Cedar Crest College, February 18, 1969
- Repatriation of Immigrants and on Racialism in Britain, June 22, 1969
- French Canada, memorandum, August 12, 1969
- French Canada, memorandum, March 20, 1970

Series IX: Letters of Reference, Grant Evaluations, and Referee Reports

Arranged alphabetically, this series consists of recommendations for students and colleagues, a few grant proposal evaluations, and a few referee reports for papers in the field of sociology. Series IX is restricted and unavailable for research until 2030.

Box 142

Folder 1

General, A-B, 1949-1980

Box 142

Folder 2

General, C, 1959-1976

Box 142

Folder 3

General, D, 1961-1979

Box 142

Folder 4

General, E-F, 1941-1974

Box 142

Folder 5

General, G, 1953-1974

Box 142

Folder 6

General, H, 1946-1979

Box 142

Folder 7

General, I-K, 1954-1973

Box 142

Folder 8

General, L, 1945-1976

Box 142

Folder 9

General, M, 1951-1977

Box 143

General, N-O, 1963-1976

Box 143

Folder 2

General, P, 1963-1975

Box 143

Folder 3

General, R, 1953-1978

Box 143

Folder 4

General, Sa-Sm, 1959-1976

Box 143

Folder 5

General, So-Sz, 1960-1975

Box 143

Folder 6

General, T, 1952-1977

Box 143

Folder 7

General, U-W, 1952-1973

Box 143

Folder 8

General, Y-Z, 1962-1978

Box 143

Folder 9

Allon Harris, Natalie, 1969-1978

Box 143

Folder 10

American Journal of Sociology, 1965-1974

Box 144

Folder 1

American Journal of Sociology, 1975

Box 144

Folder 2

American Sociological Review, 1973-1974

Box 144

Folder 3

Anderson, Nels, 1963

Box 144

Folder 4

Bodeman, Michael, 1967-1974

Box 144

Folder 5

Cahnman, Werner, 1961-1973

Box 144

Folder 6

Campanis, Paul, 1966-1969

Folder 7

Geer, Blanche, 1978

Box 144

Folder 8

Henry, William, 1963

Box 144

Folder 9

Hill, Mozel, 1957

Box 144

Folder 10

MacDonnell, Allan, 1971

Box 144

Folder 11

MassÈ, Jacqueline, 1962-1964

Box 144

Folder 12

Mogey, John, 1963-1976

Box 144

Folder 13

National Science Foundation, 1967-1977

Box 144

Folder 14

Nelson, Leona, 1956-1964

Box 144

Folder 15

Noorani, Saleem, 1969

Box 144

Folder 16

Ostow, Robin, 1972-1976

Box 144

Folder 17

Riesman, David, 1949-1973

Box 144

Folder 18

Rossi, Peter H., 1956

Box 144

Folder 19

Roth, Julius, 1954-1968

Box 144

Folder 20

Thorne, Barrie, 1968-1969

Box 144

Folder 21

United States Government, Department of Health, Education and Welfare, 1967

Miscellaneous journals, 1969-1976

Series X: Oversize

Box 145

Folder 1

Germany, Catholic labor movement, 12 Kongress der Christlichen Gewerkschaften Deutschlands, September 15-18, 1929

Box 145

Folder 2

Germany, World War II propaganda, map of Germany and Poland, September and December 1939

Box 145

Folder 3

French-Canada and the War, American and Canadian broadsides, newspaper clippings 1940-1944

Box 145

Folder 4

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, American newspaper, Das Neue Deutschland," 1933

Box 145

Folder 5

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, American newspaper, miscellaneous, 1932-1933, 1939

Box 145

Folder 6

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, British newspaper, Manchester Guardian, 1933

Box 146

Folder 1

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Berliner Illustriete Nachtausgabe, 1932

Box 146

Folder 2-3

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Berliner Zeitung am Mittag, 1932

Box 146

Folder 4-5

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Der Angriff, Berlin, 1932

Box 146

Folder 6

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Der Deutsche, Berlin, 1929, 1932

Box 146

Folder 7

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Berliner Tageblatt, 1933

Box 146

Folder 8

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, miscellaneous, July 2, 1933

Box 146

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, miscellaneous, 1931-1932

Box 146

Folder 10

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, miscellaneous, 1933-1934

Box 146

Folder 11

Third World Conference on medical Education, Participation Certificate, 1966

Box 147

Folder 1-3

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Frankfurter Zeitung, 1932

Box 147

Folder 4-5

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Frankfurter Zeitung, 1933

Box 147

Folder 6

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Frankfurter Zeitung, 1934

Box 147

Folder 7

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, German newspapers, Saarsbrücker Zeitung, December 1933

Box 147

Folder 8

Germany, rise of the Nazi party, American and Canadian newspapers, miscellaneous, 1931-1934